

List of Listed Buildings, Scheduled Ancient Monuments and Buildings of Local Interest

Last updated November 2008

CONTENTS

INTR	RODUCTION	4
CON	SERVATION AREAS	5
SCHI	EDULED ANCIENT MONUMENTS	6
LIST	ED BUILDINGS & BUILDINGS OF LOCAL INTEREST	8
1	CASTLEFORD	8
2	NORMANTON	10
3	NEWLAND WITH WOODHOUSE MOOR	12
4	FEATHERSTONE	12
5	PONTEFRACT	14
6	KNOTTINGLEY	17
7	DARRINGTON	19
8	WENTBRIDGE	19
9	EAST HARDWICK	20
10	ACKWORTH	21
11	HESSLE, HILLTOP AND WRAGBY	23
12	BADSWORTH	23
13	THORPE AUDLIN	24
14	WEST HARDWICK	24
15	HUNTWICK WITH FOULBY AND NOSTELL	25
16	SHARLSTON	27
17	CROFTON	28
18	WALTON	29
19	WINTERSETT	31
20	RYHILL	31
21	HAVERCROFT WITH COLD HIENDLEY	31
22	SOUTH HIENDLEY	32
23	HEMSWORTH	33
24	UPTON	34
25	NORTH ELMSALL	34
26	SOUTH KIRKBY	35
27	SOUTH ELMSALL	36
28	CHEVET	36
29	NOTTON	36
30	WOOLLEY	37
31	WEST BRETTON	39
32	SITLINGTON	41
33	HORBURY	42
34	OSSETT	44
35	CRIGGLESTONE	46

36	WARMFIELD-CUM-HEATH	48
37	STANLEY	50
38	SOUTH WAKEFIELD	51
39	NORTH WAKEFIELD	54
40	CENTRAL WAKEFIELD	57
CON	TACT US	62

INTRODUCTION

The first section of this document is a list of the Conservation Areas, second is a list of the Scheduled Ancient Monuments. The third and largest section is a list of all the Listed Buildings and Building of Local Interest.

There are 40 Parishes in the Wakefield District, to aid the navigation of this list, the monuments and buildings are organised by Parish.

For details of how to find more information about anything in this list, please see the Contact Us section at the back.

PARISH AND NUMBERS

4	
1.	CASTLEFORD
2.	
3.	NEWLAND AND WOODHOUSE MOOR
4.	FEATHERSTONE, (ACKTON AND SNYDALE)
5.	PONTEFRACT
6.	KNOTTINGLEY
7.	DARRINGTON "A"
8.	DARRINGTON "B" (WENTBRIDGE)
9.	EAST HARDWICK
10.	ACKWORTH
11.	HESSLE, HILLTOP AND WRAGBY
12.	BADSWORTH
13.	THORPE AUDLIN
14.	WEST HARDWICK
15.	HUNTWICK, NOSTELL AND FOULBY
16.	SHARLSTON
17.	CROFTON
18.	WALTON
19.	WINTERSETT
20.	RYHILL
21.	HAVERCROFT WITH COLD HIENDLEY
22.	SOUTH HIENDLEY
23.	HEMSWORTH
24.	UPTON
25.	NORTH ELMSALL
26.	SOUTH KIRKBY
27.	SOUTH ELMSALL
28.	CHEVET
29.	NOTTON
30.	WOOLLEY
31.	WEST BRETTON
32.	SITLINGTON
33.	HORBURY
34.	OSSETT
35.	CRIGGLESTONE
36.	WARMFIELD-CUM-HEATH
37.	STANLEY
38.	SOUTH WAKEFIELD
39.	NORTH WAKEFIELD
40.	CENTRAL WAKEFIELD

CONSERVATION AREAS

Key to drawing/maps and numbering:

Number	Area Wakefield Master	Old Map No 371	New Map No 500	Designated On
1	St Johns - Article 4	271	500	25.05.68
2	South Parade	263	502	24.05.68
3	Pontefract Castle	118	503	13.05.69
4	Pontefract Market Place	119	504	10.00.00
5	Chapelthorpe	149	505	17.06.69
6	West Bretton	383	506	06.01.70
0 7	Woolley Village	92a	507	06.01.70
8	Newmillerdam	147	508	23.07.70
9	Badsworth	150	509	18.01.72
10	Heath - Article 4	74	510	14.03.72
11	Sandal	87	511	10.11.72
12	Horbury	78	512	07.07.73
13	Normanton	83/84	513	14.04.75
14	Whitwood - Artile 4	90	514	14.04.75
15	High Ackworth	75	515	21.04.75
16	Wragby	97	516	21.04.75
17	Cathedral	265	517	02.06.75
18	Wood Street	262	518	02.06.75
19	Lower Westgate	264	519	17.07.75
20	Upper Westgate	266	520	17.07.75
21	Wentworth Terrace	261	521	06.10.75
22	Knottingley	79	522	10.11.75
23	Woolley Home Farm	95	523	04.01.76
24	Ossett	244	524	04.03.80
25	Kirkthorpe	254	525	18.12.80
26	Wentbridge	253	526	04.03.81
27	Wakefield Waterfront			28.11.97
28	The Mount, Pontefract			28.07.06

Conservation Area Maps can be viewed online at:

http://www.wakefield.gov.uk/Environment/Conservation

SCHEDULED ANCIENT MONUMENTS

		Dual AM/LB	GIS Ref	Grid Ref
2	NORMANTON "STANLEY FERRY AQUEDUCT (See also Stanley)	I	AM/2/1189	3557 2302
	"HENGE" at Birkwood Common		AM/2/1215	3659 2360
3	NEWLAND WITH WOODHOUSE MOOR "NEWLAND PERCEPTORY"		AM/3/21052	3652 2247
5	PONTEFRACT "PONTEFRACT CASTLE", Castle Garth "ST. JOHN'S PRIORY", (site of ruins) MONKHILL "BOUNDARY CROSS" on the corner of Ferrybridge Road and Stumpcross Lane		AM/5/13298 AM/5/498 AM/23377	4605 2233 4630 2261 4694 2345
6	KNOTTINGLEY "FERRYBRIDGE", Old Great North Road "FERRYBRIDGE EARTHWORK", New Road	I	AM/6/75 AM/6/720	4830 2463 4738 2423
7	DARRINGTON 'A' "CHURCHYARD CROSS" at the Parish Church of St Luke and All Saints	II	SM/23378	4849 2016
15	HUNTWICK WITH FOULBY & NOSTELL Farm building "MONK'S REFECTORY" 100m W. of Church of St. Michael and Our	II*	AM/15/1277	4067 1728
	Lady "OLD BREWHOUSE", on W. side of entrance to Home Farm	II	AM/15/1277	4061 1722
16	SHARLSTON Sharlston Common coal and ironstone workings		AM/16/30962	3937 1925
18	WALTON "IRON BRIDGE", across lake to Walton Hall, Walton Park	*	AM/18/1168	3640 1632
	"WATERGATE" - on island at Walton Hall	*	AM/18/1168b	3640 1632
22	SOUTH HIENDLEY "HODROYD", Felkirk, High Well Hill Lane "POST MEDIAEVAL TANNERY", Felkirk, Cawker Wood		AM/22/1254 AM/22/1217	3901 1291 3878 1281
23	HEMSWORTH KINSLEY MOAT AND FISHPOND		AM/23/13287	4089 1436
26	SOUTH KIRKBY			

SCHEDULED ANCIENT MONUMENTS

		Dual	GIS Ref	Grid Ref
	"IRON AGE EARTHWORK", Holmsley Lane	AM/LB	AM/26/384	4350 1046
32	SITLINGTON NEW HALL MOAT AND FISHPOND		AM/32/13288	2591 1589
37	STANLEY "STANLEY FERRY AQUEDUCT", taking Aire and Calder Navigation over the River Calder, Stanley Ferry (See also Normanton)	I	AM/37/1189	3557 2302
38	WAKEFIELD "LOWE HILL", (castle mound) Clarence Park "SANDAL CASTLE", W. side of Manygates Lane, Sandal "CHAPEL FACADE", (original front of Chantry Chapel) at S.W. end of lake in grounds of Kettlethorpe Hall Drive off Barnsley Road.	* *	AM/38/13294 AM/38/13293 AM/38/460	3268 1972 3377 1813 3320 1649
40	WAKEFIELD "WAKEFIELD BRIDGE", S. end of Kirkgate	I	AM/40/51	3381 2014

LISTED BUILDINGS & BUILDINGS OF LOCAL INTEREST

1 CASTLEFORD

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Church of All Saints, Church Street, west side. (13 Oct 1987) Public Urinal to east of Post Office, Front	П	4256 2575	1/1
Street, north side, Glasshoughton. (13 Oct 1987) Granary with Dovecote, 50m S. of "Methley	П	4383 2457	4/2
Bridge Farmhouse", west side, Jin-Whin Hill. (13 Oct 1987)	II	4103 2563	1/3
Castleford Bridge, Lock Lane. (16 Mar 1987) Castleford Three Lane Ends First School,	II	4300 2597	1/4
south side, Methley Road. (10 Oct 1980) 2 Gate piers, 50m N.W. of "Fryston Hall Farmhouse",	II	4139 2555	1/5
Water Fryston. (13 Oct 1987)	II	4694 2653	2/6
Stable Block, 75m S.W. of "F.H. Farmhouse". (13 Oct 1987)	II	4696 2643	2/7
4 Gate piers, 20m S. of stable block, F.H. Farm. (13 Oct 1987)		4696 2642	2/8
Cart Shed, 50m S.S.W. of "F.H. Farmhouse". (13 Oct 1987) Nos. 1 - 19 (cons) Whitwood Terrace, Whitwood	II	4694 2645	2/9
Common Lane, north side. (14 Apr 1975) The Rising Sun P.H., Whitwood Common Lane,	II	4050 2425	4/10
north side. (14 Apr 1975)	II	4057 2431	4/11
"The Briggs Memorial Hall", Whitwood Lane. (14 Apr 1975)	II	4055 2433	4/12
"Moor House", Whitwood Lane, north side (13 Oct 1987)	II	4029 2454	4/13

CASTLEFORD - LOCAL INTEREST

Allinsons Flour Mill, Aire Street	4277 2592
The Ship Inn, Aire Street	4298 2592
The Lion Inn, Aire Street	4280 2587
Public Market Hall, Carlton Street	4292 2585
Free Library, Carlton Street	4293 2577
Former Mechanics Institute, now a clinic, Sagar St	4286 2580
Conservative Club, Bradley Street	4275 2576
Church & Church School, Church Street	4261 2579
The Mexborough Arms PH, Church Street	4260 2574
Congregational Church, Carlton Street	4271 2569
County Chambers, Bradley Street	4276 2569
"Trevelyan House", Commercial Street	4282 2569
Liberal Working Men's Club, Greaves Street	4270 2565
The Queen's Theatre Building, Commercial Street	4280 2564
The North Eastern Hotel, Station Road	4274 2560
The Police Station and Court House, Jessop Street	2483 2560
Railway Bridge, Station Road	4279 2556
North Eastern Railway Station, Station Road	4266 2551
Castleford Gates Signal Box, Albion Street	4215 2539
Bellamy's Sweet Factory, Queen Street	4330 2589
"The Maltkiln", Eastfield Road/Maltkiln Lane	4325 2570
"Chantelaine", at the junction of Pontefract Road	
& Lower Oxford Street	4322 2554
Redmans Old Shop, 15 Carlton Street	4302 2576
The Grammar School, Healdfield Road	4353 2564
The Old Cemetery, Healdfield Road	4365 2588
"Queen's Park", Queen's Park Drive	4410 2550
Castleford War Memorial Maternity Home, Barnes Road	4266 2492
"Manor House", Carr Lane, Glasshoughton	4347 2457
"Manor Cottage", Leeds Road	4346 2458
Marior Collago, Ecolo Roda	10-10 2-100

2 NORMANTON

Description (Date Listed)	Grade O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Birkwood Lock - Aire & Calder Navigation,		
Calder Cut. (09 Oct 1987)	II 3597 2404	2/48
King's Lock - Aire & Calder Navigation,		
Calder Cut. (09 Oct 1987)	II 3736 2445	2/49
Wood Nook Lock - Aire & Calder Navigation,		
Calder Cut. (09 Oct 1987)	II 3922 2515	1/50
Railway Viaduct - Aire & Calder Navigation,		
Fairies Hill Cut. (09 Oct 1987)	II 3926 2486	2/51
The Cross & Signpost, High Street, east side. (15 Jan 1976) "The Manor House", No. 129, High Street,	II 3869 2275	2/52
east side. (09 Oct 1987)	II 3875 2267	2/53
Church of All Saints, High Street, west side. (18 Feb 1965)	II* 3873 2253	2/53
C.O.A.S., Tomb chest, 1m S. of 1st bay of	11 3073 2233	2/04
chapel of: (09 Oct 1987)	II 3874 2253	2/55
"Hanson House Farm" Nos. 1 & 2, Snydale Road		
west side, off. (18 Feb 1965)	II 3884 2247	2/56
"H.H. Farmhouse", Store 2m S. of rear of: (09 Oct 1987) "Hill House Farmhouse", No 207 Wakefield Road,	II 3886 2246	2/57
east side. (19 Jul 1983)	II 3821 2172	2/58
* STANLEY FERRY ÁQUEDUCT, BIRKWOOD ROAD, SOUTH SIDE OFF. (14 Feb 1952)		
(See also Stanley 37 - 5/51)	I 3557 2302	2/67
Railway Viaduct over River Calder. (05 May 1988)	II 3938 2507	6/122

* Dual Listing - Ancient Monument

NORMANTON - LOCAL INTEREST

NORMANTON - LOCAL INTEREST	
The Flying Scotsman PH, formerly The Station Hotel,	
Railway Terrace	3816 2275
The Empire Cinema, Wakefield Road	3824 2255
St Johns RC Church, Newland Lane	3817 2220
St Johns RC Church Presbytery, Newland Lane	3818 2219
Queen Street Mixed School, Former Normanton Board	
School, Queen Street	3844 2265
Former Leatham Tex & Co, now Barclays, Market Street	3827 2268
Woodhouse County Primary School, former Woodhouse	
Board School, Wakefield Road	3825 2200
The Hark to Mopsey Inn, Wakefield Road	3822 2187
Upper Altofts Methodist Chapel, Birkwood Road	3715 2351
"Greystones", 3 Birkwood Road, Upper Altofts	3709 2353
Lee Brigg School, Lee Brigg	3749 2330
St Mary Magdalene's Parish School C of E, Church	2700 2202
Road, Altofts	3780 2382
Altofts Lodge Farm, Patience Lane King's Road Bridge over the Aire & Calder Navigation,	3746 2312
Calder Cut	3755 2456
Altofts Lock, Aire & Calder Navigation, Fairies Hill Cut	3900 2508
Fairies Hill Lock, Aire and Calder Navigation, Fairies Hill Cut	3962 2492
Haw Hill ancient earthworks, Haw Hill Park, Castleford Road	3888 2300
1 to 40 (consec) Haw Hill View, early local authority housing	3904 2316
Altofts Working Men's Club & Institute, Church Road	3819 2409
Railway Bridge, Newland Lane	3777 2225
Stanley Ferry Boat Repair Yard	3555 2314
Stanley Ferry Repair Shops, Birkwood Road, Stanley Ferry	3554 2309
* "Fairies Hill Motte" off River Calder, near Whitwood S/2	3978 2490
* "Henge" at Birkwood Common	3659 2360
* = Ancient Monuments/Descheduled	

3 **NEWLAND WITH WOODHOUSE MOOR**

Description (Date Listed)	Grade O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Old Stables, "Newland Hall", Newland Park. (11 Apr 1973)	II 3656 2550	2/46
Farm buildings to former "Newland Hall", Newland Park. (09 Aug 1977)	II 3659 2242	2/47
NEWLAND WITH WOODHOUSE MOOR - LOCAL INT	EREST	
St Johns Colliery Engine House - now demolished.	3740 2220	
	0. 100	
4 FEATHERSTONE		
Description (Date Listed)	Grade O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Church of All Saints, Ackton Lane, north		
side. (13 Mar 1964)	II* 4218 2209	3/3
C.O.A.S., Cawthorne monument, 5m W. of porch of:		
(09 Oct 1987)	II 4217 2208	3/4
C.O.A.S., Fether monument, 7m S.E. of porch of:	11 4040 0007	3/5
(09 Oct 1987) C.O.A.S., Fleeming & Collitt monuments, 2½m S.W.	II 4218 2207	3/5
of porch of: (09 Oct 1987)	II 4217 2207	3/6
C.O.A.S., Jenkinson monument, 17m S.W. of		5/0
porch of: (09 Oct 1987)	II 4216 2206	3/7
C.O.A.S., Potter monument, 3m S. of 1st bay of		
chapel of: (09 Oct 1987)	II 4218 2207	3/8
C.O.A.S., Rhoads monument, 2m S.E. of porch of:		
(09 Oct 1987)	II 4218 2208	3/9
C.O.A.S., Cross shaft, 7½m S.W. of porch of: (09 Oct 1987)	II 4217 2207	3/10
"Purston Hall", Hall Street, west side, off	11 4004 4000	
Purston Jaglin. (09 Oct 1987)	II 4294 1966	5/11
Church of St. Thomas, Purston Parish Church, Victoria Street, south side. (13 Mar 1964)	II 4262 2209	3/12
"Huntwick Lodge" & attached gate arch & screen walls	11 4202 2203	5/12
(on drive to "Nostell Priory"), Wakefield Road		
(of a fine to rester r hory), value for a result of the set (40 Mar 4004)	11 4440 4000	E/40

south side off. (13 Mar 1964)

II 4113 1989 Little Went Bridge, Went Lane. (09 Oct 1987) II 4265 1871

ACKTON AND SNYDALE

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Loscoe Grange", Havertop Lane, north side, off.			
(09 Oct 1987)	II	4067 2292	3/1
"Grange Cottage", New Road, south side, off.			
(09 Oct 1987)	*	4038 2093	3/2

5/13

5/14

FEATHERSTONE - LOCAL INTEREST

ACKTON & SNYDALE - LOCAL INTEREST

Ackton General Hospital, Castleford Lane, North Featherstone	4150 2208
"Aketon Lodge", Ackton Lane, North Featherstone	
- no demolished	4189 2208
"Don Pedro Cottages", off Havertop Lane, Loscoe	4045 2291
Loscoe Grange Farm, off Havertop Lane, Loscoe	4063 2292
The Cross Keys PH, New Road, Snydale	4031 2134
"Gothic Cottage", Sowerbridge Lane, Ackton	4122 2193
Hall Farm, Loscoe Lane, Ackton	4125 2198
Cooklands House Farm, New Road, Snydale	4014 2154
"Snydale Hall", off New Road	4041 2099

5 PONTEFRACT

	Orreale		
Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Northanta Ladao Haanital ("Haadlanda")			
Northgate Lodge Hospital, ("Headlands"),	11 156	2 2 2 2 2	E/0
Back Northgate, north side	II 4569	9 2228	5/2
Church of St. Joseph & attached Presbytery,	11* 150	2 24 00	E/0
Back Street, south side.	II* 4522		5/3 5/4
Baxtergate, south west side, (Storr & Hey Accountants).	II 4574		5/4 5/5
No. 1 Beastfair, south west side.	II 4554	+ 2102	5/5
No. 7 Beastfair, south west side, formerly		0101	E/C
No. 38 Market Place.	II 4552	2 2 1 8 4	5/6
No. 15 Beastfair, south west side,	II 4550	7 2105	5/7
formerly No. 11.	11 4000	52105	5/7
No. 15 Beastfair, (part), south west side,	11 151	0.0106	5/8
formerly No. 11. No. 6 Beastfair, north east side	II 4548 II 455		5/8 5/9
	II 455		5/9 5/10
Nos. 18 & 20 Beastfair, north east side.	II 4040	5 2 1 90	5/10
Nos. 22 & 24 Beastfair, north east side,	II 4548	2100	5/11
(inc) No. 19 Shoemarket.	II 4040	52190	5/11
Nos. 3 & 5 Bridge Street, north west side,	II 456	6 2199	5/12
(inc) No. 15 Woolmarket (see 8/67).	II 456		5/12 5/13
Town Hall, Bridge Street, south east side.	II 430		5/13 5/14
Nos. 6 & 8 Camp Mount Nos. 2 - 6 (even) Castle Chain, formerly part	11 449	9 2 1 90	5/14
listed as Castle Chain House.	II 4604	1 2222	5/15
The Malt Shovel P.H., No. 1 Cornmarket, south	II 4004	+ 2223	5/15
west side.	ll* 4544	1 0107	5/16
Nos. 3 - 9 (odd) Cornmarket, south west side.	II 454		5/10 5/17
Cottage Range extending S.W.from the rear of	11 404	52190	5/17
No. 3 Cornmarket, south west side, off.	II 4542	2 2188	5/18
Nos. 11 - 15 (odd) Cornmarket, south west side.	II 4542		5/19
No. 17 Cornmarket, south west side.	II 454		5/20
The Green Dragon P.H., No. 4 Cornmarket, north side.	II 454		5/20
Stump Cross, Ferrybridge Road, south side.	II 4694		5/22
Court House, formerly County Police Offices,	11 +03-	7 2040	0/22
Session House, under Cornmarket, north side	II 453	5 2195	5/23
No. 24 Front Street, north side.		3 2195	5/24
"Tanshelf House", No. 40 Front Street, north side.		9 2196	5/25
Nos. 2 & 4 Gillygate, north east side.	II 456		5/26
Milepost 110m to N. of junction with Moor Lane	11 1000	52101	0,20
& Hardwick Road, east side.	II 4579	9 1983	5/27
The Horse Vaults P.H., formerly The Trophy P.H.,	11 101		0,21
Horse Fair, south east side.	II 457	1 2197	5/28
Buttercross & attached Pump, Market Place.	II* 455		5/29
Old Town Hall, Market Place, north east side.	II* 456		5/30
No. 1 Market Place, south east side.	II 456		5/31
No. 3 Market Place, south east side.	II 456		5/32
(Barclays Bank) & attached railings,			0,02
Nos. 5 & 7 Market Place, south east side.	ll* 456	5 2191	5/33
No. 9 Market Place, south east side.		4 2190	5/34
No. 11 Market Place. south east side.		3 2190	5/35
No. 13 Market Place, south east side.		2 2190	5/36

	٧١	akellel	u MDC – LISIEU	Dullulings Lis
PONTEFRACT (cont)				
Description (Date Listed)	G	rade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Nos. 15 - 21 (odd) Market Place, south				_ /
east side.		4562		5/37
No. 23 Market Place, south east side.	II	4562	2187	5/38
Nos. 25 & 27 Market Place, south east side				
formerly No. 25.		4561		5/39
Nos. 33 & 35 Market Place, south east side.		4559		5/40
Nos. 37 & 39 Market Place, south east side.			2185	5/41
Nos. 4 & 6 Market Place, south east side.	II	4564	2194	5/42
No. 8 Market Place, north west side, formerly				
The Tankard P.H.		4563		5/43
No. 10 Market Place, north west side.	II	4562	2194	5/44
The Red Lion Hotel, formerly (inc) coach entrance				
to side, Market Place, north west side.		4561		5/45
Market Hall, Market Place, north west side	II	4559	2192	5/46
Nos. 24 & 24a Market Place, north west side.	Ш	4558	2189	5/47
Church of St. Giles, Market Place, north west side.	*	4554	2190	5/48
Milepost, 80m to S. of colliery entrance, Park Road,				
east side.	Ш	4483	2251	5/49
Queens Hotel, Park Road, south west side.	Ш	4505	2203	5/50
Nos. 37 - 41 (odd) Ropergate, south west side.	Ш	4545	2172	5/51
"Ropergate House", No. 43 Ropergate, south				
west side.	Ш	4544	2170	5/52
No. 45 Ropergate, south west side.	II	4542	2169	5/53
No. 49 Ropergate & attached railings, south				
west side.		4541		5/54
Nos. 2 & 2a Ropergate, north east side.	II	4553	2181	5/55
Nos. 4 & 6 Ropergate, north east side.	II	4552	2181	5/56
Pontefract Museum, Salter Row, north west side.		II	4552 2194	5/57
Gateway & Lodges for Old Military Depot,				
Skinner Lane, west side		II	4564 2217	5/58
Mortuary Chapel, Skinner Lane, west side, off.		II	4554 2222	5/59
Church of All Saints, South Baileygate, north west side		*	4626 2241	5/60
The Hermitage, under the Dispensary, Southgate,				
south side.		I	4566 2179	5/61
Kings Croft, Wakefield Road , north west side		II	4436 2106	5/63
The Barracks, Wakefield Road, north west side		II	4459 2120	5/64
Dandy Mill, Water Lane, east side.		II	4673 2305	5/65
				5/66
Nos. 3 - 7 (odd) Woolmarket, north side		II	4561 2220	5/66
No. 15 Woolmarket, east end, (inc) Nos. 3 & 5				
Bridge Street (see 8/12).		II	4566 2199	5/67
Holy Family RC Church		II		5/68

- * "PONTEFRACT CASTLE" CASTLE GARTH (No longer listed)
- * The Castle is no longer listed, it is now a Scheduled Ancient Monument - Yorks 490.
- * ANCIENT MONUMENT

PONTEFRACT - LOCAL INTEREST

The Disekemeer Lload Inn. Commerket	Wakefield MDC – L	-
The Blackamoor Head Inn, Cornmarket	4546 2195 4546 2192	5/126 5/139
The War Memorial, Cornmarket Please note, do not use the O.S. Sheet Street numbering	4040 2192	5/159
for Beastfair.		
The Beastfair Vaults PH, Beastfair	4550 2188	5/127
4 Beastfair	4551 2187	5/128
3 Beastfair	4550 2185	5/129
Rear of 7 Beastfair/Star Yard	4551 2183	5/130
The Grapes Wine Bar, 13 Beastfair, rear of 11 Beastfair	4548 2183	5/131
17 Beastfair	4547 2187	5/132
19 Beastfair	4546 2186	5/133
21 Beastfair	4545 2187	5/134
The White Hart Inn, Shoemarket	4548 2192	5/135
26 Market Place	4557 2189	5/136
Rear of 37 & 39 Market Place/ Englands Yard	4562 2182	5/137
Midland Bank, 11 Ropergate	4554 2179	5/138
General Post Office, 20 Ropergate	4548 2178	5/111
The Crescent Cinema, Ropergate End	4539 2170	5/112
"Friar Wood House", off Mill Hill Road.	4543 2151	5/113
"Bede House Villas", 30 to 34 (evens) Castle Chain	4601 2219	5/114
"Almshouses", 1 to 4 (consec) Southgate	4602 2215	5/115
"Toll Box House", 36 Bondgate	4643 2254	5/116
"Pontefract Almhouses", 18 to 22 (evens) Micklegate	4599 2216	5/117
Pontefract Gas Works, The Butts	4587 2242	5/118
Grounds to Headlands Hospital, Back Northgate/Skinner Lane	4567 2231	5/119
Pontefract Cemetery, Skinner Lane/Headlands Lane	4548 2226	5/120
United Reform Chapel, Finkle Street	4564 2203	5/121
"The Grange", Carleton Road, Carleton	4664 2028	5/122
Dandy Mill Farm, Water Lane.	4673 2302	5/123
"Westhaugh", off Carleton Road, Carleton	4704 2008	5/124
"Easthaugh", off Carleton Road, Carleton	4707 2005	5/125
Former Labour Exchange (Government Building), Newgate		5/140
41 Newgate and outbuilding		5/141
43 Newgate		5/142
45 Newgate		5/143
1 The Mount		5/144
2 The Mount		5/145
3,5 & 7 The Mount		5/146
4 The Mount		5/147
6 The Mount		5/148
8 The Mount		5/149
12 The Mount		5/150 5/151
14 & 16 The Mount 17 The Mount		5/151 5/152
19 & 21 The Mount		5/152 5/153
24 The Mount		5/153
		3/134

6 KNOTTINGLEY

Description (Date Listed)	Grade O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
War Memorial, Chapel Street, west side.	II 5000 2399	6/32
Church of St. Botolph, Chapel Street, west side.	II 4997 2410	6/33
Library, Chapel Street, east side	II 5001 2410	6/34
"Pear Tree Cottage", No. 43 Hill Top, north		
side, off.	II 4985 2398	6/35
* FERRY BRIDGE, OLD GREAT NORTH ROAD.	I 4830 2462	6/36
Old Toll House, Old Great North Road, east side		
Ferrybridge.	II 4823 2457	6/37
Main Building at CEGB Ferrybridge 'A' site,		
Old Great North Road, north side, off.	II 4818 2473	6/38
Church of St. Andrew, Pontefract Road,		
south side, Ferrybridge.	II 4803 2415	6/39

* Dual Listing - Ancient Monuments

KNOTTINGLEY - LOCAL INTEREST

Town Hall, Weeland Road.	5001 2394
"The Vicarage", Rope Walk.	5011 2397
"Wedgewood", Rope Walk.	5012 2397
"Kirklees", Rope Walk.	5015 2397
"Elmdon House", Rope Walk.	5016 2398
"Greystones", Rope Walk.	5017 2398
"The Hollies", Rope Walk.	5019 2398
"Arnville", Rope Walk.	5021 2398
Rope Walk Methodist Chapel Sunday School, Rope Walk.	5018 2394
Knottingley C of E Primary School, Rope Walk, Primrose Vale.	5025 2396
Elim Church, Tythe Barn.	5037 2396
The Ropers Arms PH, South Parade, Sunny Bank.	5047 2394
"Kipping Garth", 11 to 21 (odds) Sunny Bank.	5052 2394
"Kipping Garth", 37 Sunny Bank.	5057 2394
41 to 45 (odds) Sunny Bank.	5059 2396
"Jacksons Bridge", Staithes, off Weeland Road.	5000 2387
"Ash Grove", now a surgery, Cow Lane.	5035 2389
The Commercial Inn, Cow Lane.	5035 2380
Village Green, Fernley Green.	5072 2382
The Police Station, Weeland Road.	5007 2371
Employment Exchange, Weeland Road/Racca Green.	5042 2368
"Morley House", England Lane.	5008 2363
1 to 7 (odds) Womersley Road.	5031 2358
9 to 11 Womersley Road.	5032 2355
Bank Dole Lock, Bank Dole Cut, Aire & Calder Navigation	5118 2395
Bank Dole Lock, Keepers House, Bank Dole Cut, Aire and	
Calder Navigation.	5116 2396
Former Limestone Quarry at Sleepy Valley, Glebe Lane.	4990 2392
"The Close", Glebe Lane	4973 2389
"Glebe House", Glebe Lane.	4978 2384
"The Mount", Glebe Lane	4986 2381
"The Hall", Marine Villa Road	4954 2385
"The Grove", Marine Villa Road.	4956 2371
"Bank House", Banks Lane.	4995 2360
KNOTTINGLEY - LOCAL INTEREST	

	Wakefield MDC – Lis
Green House Farm, Spawd Bone Lane.	4967 2350
8 Ferrybridge Road	4899 2386
10 Ferrybridge Road	4897 2387
12 Ferrybridge Road	4895 2387
14 Ferrybridge Road	4893 2389
16 Ferrybridge Road	4891 2390
18 Ferrybridge Road	4890 2391
20 Ferrybridge Road	4889 2392
22 Ferrybridge Road	4887 2392
24 Ferrybridge Road	4885 2394
26 Ferrybridge Road	4884 2394
28 Ferrybridge Road	4883 2395
Mill Cottage, off Holes Lane/Forge Hill Lane	4930 2409
Mill Close, off Holes Lane/Forge Hill Lane	4930 2411
Holes Primitive Methodist Chapel, Forge Hill Lane.	4929 2402
Holes Primitive Methodist Chapel Sunday School, Forge Hill Lane	e 4929 2404
Manor Farm, off Hill Top	4988 2408
Mission Room/Sunday School, off Hill Top	4999 2404
The Golden Lion Inn, The Square, Ferrybridge	4838 2447
The War Memorial, Town Street/The Square	4838 2440
1a Lock Hill, off The Square	4843 2444
Ferrybridge Lock, Aire and Calder Navigation Canal, off Fishergat	ie 4850 2443
Ferrybridge Railway Station, off Ferrybridge Road	4819 2417
Ferrybridge First School, Old Great North Road	4825 2423
"St Aiden's House", Station Road	4835 2425
Poulsons West Riding Pottery, Ferrybridge Road	4868 2422
Browns Pottery, Pottery Lane	4888 2413
40 Ferrybridge Road	4877 2400
Former Chapel Street Infants School, Chapel Street	5003 2410
Former School House to above	5002 2410
"Primrose Cottage", Primrose Hill	5020 2403
"The Palace Cinema", 67 Aire Street	5041 2417
"Chelsea House", 75 Aire Street	5045 2415
"Ocean Terrace", 6 to 10 (evens) Marsh End	5059 2407
12 and 14 Marsh End	5059 2409
16 Marsh End	5058 2409
"Sornia", Cow Lane	5044 2400
Gander Haven Farm, West Ings Lane	5065 2436
1 and 2 Hill Garth	4939 2339
3 and 4 Hill Garth	4939 2338
5 and 6 Hill Garth	4940 2337
7 and 8 Hill Garth	4941 2335
9 and 10 Hill Garth	4942 2333
10a Hill Garth	4942 2332
11 to 14 (consec) Hill Garth	4944 2331
15 to 18 (consec) Hill Garth	4947 2329
20 and 21 Hill Garth	4949 2328
22 and 23 Hill Garth	4950 2327
24 and 25 Hill Garth	4950 2326
* "FERRYBRIDGE EARTHWORK" NEW ROAD S/5	4738 2423

* ANCIENT MONUMENT

7 DARRINGTON

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Church of St. Luke & All Saints, Church Lane,			
north end.	I	4850 2018	7/14
C.O.S.L & A.S., pedestal & shaft of cross, 3m to S. of porch of:	Ш	4849 2016	7/15
C.O.S.L & A.S. two Heaton monuments, close to			
junction of south aisle & chancel of: C.O.S.L & A.S., mounting steps attached to wall	II	4851 2017	7/16
on east side of forecourt to lych gate to:	Ш	4851 2012	7/17
Greenroyd Farm. House opposite junction with Church Lane & Escourt Road, south side	П	4848 2003	7/18
Stable Block 50m. E. of "Darrington Hall", Estcourt Road, south side, off.	II	4876 1991	7/19
"Grove Hall", Great North Road, east side, off.		4887 2186	7/20
Darrington Windmill, Moor Lane, east side, off.		4739 1987	7/22
S			
"Church House", Philip's Lane, east side.	11	4847 2017	7/24
Darrington C. of E. School, Philip's Lane,		4044 0047	7/05
west side.		4844 2017	7/25
8 WENTBRIDGE			
8 WENTBRIDGE Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane.	Grade II	O.S.Ref. 4905 1739	DoE Ref 8/21
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane &	II	4905 1739	8/21
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side.	 	4905 1739 4717 1955	8/21 8/23
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge.	II	4905 1739	8/21
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge. "Wenthill Farmhouse", on west side of road,	 	4905 1739 4717 1955 4860 1794	8/21 8/23 8/26
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge. "Wenthill Farmhouse", on west side of road, Wentbridge		4905 1739 4717 1955 4860 1794 4872 1748	8/21 8/23 8/26 8/27
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge. "Wenthill Farmhouse", on west side of road,		4905 1739 4717 1955 4860 1794	8/21 8/23 8/26
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge. "Wenthill Farmhouse", on west side of road, Wentbridge		4905 1739 4717 1955 4860 1794 4872 1748	8/21 8/23 8/26 8/27
Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge. "Wenthill Farmhouse", on west side of road, Wentbridge Went Bridge, Wentbridge		4905 1739 4717 1955 4860 1794 4872 1748	8/21 8/23 8/26 8/27 8/28
 Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge. "Wenthill Farmhouse", on west side of road, Wentbridge Went Bridge, Wentbridge A1 Wentbridge Bypass DARRINGTON - LOCAL INTERET Milestone at junction of Hardwick Road & Moor Lane 		4905 1739 4717 1955 4860 1794 4872 1748	8/21 8/23 8/26 8/27 8/28
 Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge. "Wenthill Farmhouse", on west side of road, Wentbridge Went Bridge, Wentbridge A1 Wentbridge Bypass DARRINGTON - LOCAL INTERET Milestone at junstion of Hardwick Road & Moor Lane Entrance gateway to Grove Hall, (part demolished), 	 	4905 1739 4717 1955 4860 1794 4872 1748 4882 1733	8/21 8/23 8/26 8/27 8/28
 Description (Date Listed) Church of St. John the Evangelist, Jackson Lane. Guide post at junction with Hardwick Lane & Moor Lane, west side. Milepost, on west side of road, Wentbridge. "Wenthill Farmhouse", on west side of road, Wentbridge Went Bridge, Wentbridge A1 Wentbridge Bypass DARRINGTON - LOCAL INTERET Milestone at junction of Hardwick Road & Moor Lane 	 471 485	4905 1739 4717 1955 4860 1794 4872 1748 4882 1733	8/21 8/23 8/26 8/27 8/28

WENTBRIDGE - LOCAL INTERET

Wentbridge House Hotel, Old Great North Road	4881 1742
"Swiss Cottage", former hostel, Old Great North Road	4869 1763

9 EAST HARDWICK

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
No. 9 Darrington Road, north side. "Grange Farmhouse", Darrington Road, north side. Village Pump, Darrington Road, south side 9/31	 	4611 1849 4621 1851 4611 1846	9/29 9/30

EAST HARDWICK - LOCAL INTEREST

"Step House", 1 Darrington Road	4609 1850
3, 5 and 7 Darrington Road	4610 1849
11 Darrington Road	4612 1848
East Hardwick County Primary School, not now in that usage,	
Darrington Road	4614 1850

10 ACKWORTH	
-------------	--

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Guide Post on traffic Island at junction with Station Road,			
Barnsley Road, East Side, Low Ackworth.	*	4421 1721	10/1
Nos. 32 - 44 (even) Barnsley Road, east side.	II	4422 1717	10/2
Guide post on south side of junction with			
Bell Lane, west side, Ackworth Moor Top.	II	4389 1650	10/3
"Holt's Cottage", No. 30 Bell Lane, north side.	II	4360 1638	10/4
The Mason's Arms, Bell Lane, north side, Ackworth Moor.	II	4374 1647	10/5
"Hundhill Hall", Hundhill Lane, east side.	II	4581 1874	10/6
Milepost at SE 446 190, Pontefract Road, west side	II	4469 1908	10/7
Plague Stone at junction with Sandy Gate Lane,			
Pontefract Road, East Side.		4469 1900	10/8
"Priory Cottage", Pontefract road, west side, off High Ackworth	II	4397 1782	10/9
Milepost on opposite side of road, between Nos. 66 - 70		4400 4770	10/10
Pontefract Road, west side, High Ackworth		4402 1778 4404 1780	10/10
"Rylstone House", Nos. 66 & 68 Pontefract Road, east side.	II	4404 1760	10/11
"Lowther Hospital", Nos. 94 -100 (even), Pontefract Road, east side	П	4409 1795	10/12
"Eden Place", Pontefract Road, east side		4409 1795	10/12
Gate piers at entrance to Eden Place, .	11	4417 1795	10/13
No. 126 Pontefract Road, east side.	II II	4424 1799	10/15
Nos. 130 & 132 Pontefract Road, east side	II	4425 1799	10/16
Guide post on traffic island at junction with		1120 1700	10/10
Long Lane, Pontefract Road, east side.	П	4440 1806	10/17
"Ackworth House", Pontefract Road, east side, Low Ackworth.	II	4412 1749	10/18
Ackworth School, comprising Centre Block, East		-	
& West Wings, Shed Court & Main Entrance,			
Pontefract Road, west side, Low Ackworth	I	4413 1719	10/19
Quaker Meeting House, with attached Lodge,			
Pontefract Road, west side.	*	4414 1727	10/20
Coach house on west side of Back Lane to westof Ackworth			
School, Pontefract Road, west side, off.	II	4401 1720	10/21
Former Coach house & hay loft, north west side, off Back Lane			
to west of Ackworth School, Pontefract Road, west side, off.	II	4401 1722	10/21a
"The Old Hall", & attached garden wall,	114	1000 1001	4.0./00
Purston Lane, west side, High Ackworth	*	4383 1801	10/22
Church of St. Cuthbert, Purston Lane, north side.	*	4403 1807	10/23
C.O.S.C., Lych gate to:	11	4405 1804	10/24
C.O.S.C., Sikes Tomb chest, 7m S.S.W. of:		4402 1805	10/25
C.O.S.C., Cross slab, 3m north of tower of:	 	4401 1807 4407 1799	10/26 10/27
Village Cross, Purston Lane, north side. "Manor House", (inc.) rear outbuilding wing & attached	11	4407 1799	10/27
mounting block, Purston Lane, north side.	*	4408 1803	10/28
"Ackworth Grange", Rigg Lane, north side, off.		4600 1747	10/29
Stable, granary & dovecote 10m N. of "Ackworth Grange".	II II	4598 1748	10/20
"The Mount", No. 63 Station Road, north side, Low Ackworth.	 II	4460 1737	10/31
"The Court", Station Road, north side off.	II II	4477 1757	10/32
"Garden House", 50m E. of the Court.	II II	4481 1759	10/33
Nos. 14 & 16, Station Road, south side.	II	4437 1723	10/34
"Cleveland Lodge", Wakefield Road, north side,		-	
Ackworth Moor Top.	П	4357 1625	10/35

ACKWORTH - LOCAL INTEREST

11 HESSLE, HILLTOP AND WRAGBY

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Hessle Old Hall", Common Lane, west side.	П	4306 1732	5/15
"The Old Forge", Doncaster Road, north side, Wragby	II	4105 1714	5/16
"Forge Cottage" & "Rafters", Doncaster Road, north side.	п	4107 1711	5/17
"Bar House", Doncaster Road, south side		4189 1676	5/18

HESSLE, HILLTOP AND WRAGBY - LOCAL INTEREST

"Hessle House", Hessle Farm	4319 1766
Victorian Letter Box, Doncaster Road, Wragby	4106 1710

12 BADSWORTH

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Kirkbank", Main Street, west side. (11 May 1988) "Badawarth Hall", formark The Stables at	П	4627 1495	6/36
"Badsworth Hall", formerly The Stables at Badsworth Hall, Main Street, east side. (25 Mar 1968)	П	4625 1505	3/37
"The Old Rectory", Main Street, east side. (25 Mar 1968)	II II	4647 1484	6/38
Church of St. Mary, New Road. (25 Mar 1968)	I	4633 1497	6/39
C.O.S.M., Sundial, 15m S. of: (11 May 1968)	II	4633 1495	6/40
C.O.S.M., Shillito monument next to S.E. corner			
of south aisle of: (11 May 1988)	II	4635 1497	6/41
C.O.S.M., Mason monument 1m S. of 4th bay of			
south aisle of: (11 May 1988)	II	4634 1496	6/42
C.O.S.M., Harrison monument 10m W.S.W. of			
porch of: (11 May 1988)	II	4631 1494	6/43
C.O.S.M., Jackson monument 13m W.S.W. of: (11 May 1988)	II	4631 1494	6/44
"School House", New Road, east side, off. (11 May 1988)	II	4638 1498	6/45

BADSWORTH - LOCAL INTEREST

Rockingham Farm, Main Street	4622 1500
Badsworth Common Farm, Doncaster Road	4494 1514

13 THORPE AUDLIN Description (Date Listed)

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Rogerthorpe Manor".	П	4692 1525	7/51
Barn at Rogerthorpe Manor Farm, 50m N.E. of			
"Rogerthorpe Manor".		4694 1531	7/52
"Thorpe Manor", Causeway Garth Lane.		4802 1586	7/53
Milepost at SE483149, Roman Road, east side	II	4839 1593	7/54
Three Storey Farm Building, Manor Farm	П		505089
Threshing Barn, Manor Farm	II		505418

14 WEST HARDWICK

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Dovecote, 20m N. of "Brick Villa Farmhouse", Hardwick Lane, west side.	II 5/65	4178	1847

15 HUNTWICK WITH FOULBY AND NOSTELL Description (Date Listed)

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
	Orade	0.0.1(0).	
"Foulby Cottage" & "Ash Cottage",			
Doncaster Road, north side, Foulby.	II	3993 1770	4/19
"Japonica House", Doncaster Road, north side.	II	3993 1769	4/20
"Foulby Lodge", Doncaster Road, north side.	11	3996 1768	4/21
Nostell Bridge, Doncaster Road.	*	4024 1742	6/22
"Wragby Lodge" with gateway & screen walls,			
formerly Main Lodge of "Nostell Priory",			
Doncaster Road, north side, Wragby.	II	4071 1719	6/23
"Huntwick Grange", Huntwick Lane, west side.	II	4067 1927	5/24
"Nostell Priory", Nostell Park.	I	4042 1752	6/25
Stables at "Nostell Priory", Nostell Park.	I	4047 1742	6/26
Circular pond with central fountain & statue, Nostell Park.	II	4047 1738	6/27
Sundial, 20m S. of stables to Nostell Priory.	II	4047 1737	6/28
Two Vases, 5m S.E. & S.W. of sundial in Rose			
Garden to S. of stables to Nostell Priory.	II	4048 1737	6/29
Garden gate at W. side of Rose Garden on S. side			
of stables to Nostell Priory.	II	4043 1738	6/30
Garden railings with 2 gates between N. wing of			
"Nostell Priory" & Middle Lake, Nostell Park.	II	4042 1759	6/31
Gothic arch, 10m N. of boundary wall of Nostell			
Park & 70m N. of Nostell Bridge.		4018 1750	6/32
Summer house, 100m W. of Middle Lake & 75m. N.			
of boundary wall, Nostell Park.	II	4017 1760	6/33
Pair of urns 3m from front corners of			
Summer House.	II	4017 1760	6/34
* FARM BUILDING "MONKS REFECTORY" 100M W. OF			
CHURCH OF ST. MICHAEL & OUR LADY,			- /
NOSTELL PARK	*	4067 1728	6/35
* OLD BREWHOUSE ON W. SIDE OF ENTRANCE TO		4004 4700	0 /0 0
HOME FARM, NOSTELL PARK.	II	4061 1722	6/36
Bridge & boat house with associated basin at	114	40-00 4-00	o /o=
E. end of Lower Lake, Nostell Park.	*	4073 1782	6/37
Obelisk Lodge & attached screen walls, Nostell Park.	*	4066 1857	5/38
Church of St. Michael & Our Lady		4077 4700	0/00
(Wragby Parish Church), Nostell Park.		4077 1730	6/39
C.O.S.M & O.L., Hollings monument, 1m E. of porch of:		4077 1728	6/40
C.O.S.M & O.L., Hammond monument, 1m. S. of south aisle of:		4077 1728	6/41
C.O.S.M & O.L., Galverley & Crawshaw monuments, 10M. S. of:		4078 1728	6/42
C.O.S.M & O.L., Cruse monument, 2m. E. of chancel of:		4079 1729	6/43
C.O.S.M & O.L., Nettleton monument, 5m. S.E. of:	II	4079 1728	6/44
Barn forming north side of farmyard at	11	2005 4645	1/15
Horncastle Farm, Swine Lane, east side, off.	II	3995 1615	4/45

* Dual Listing - Ancient Monument

HUNTWICK WITH FOULBY AND NOSTELL (cont) **Description (Date Listed)** Grade O.S.Ref. DoE Ref The Kennels in Nostell Priory Estate Yard Ш 4062 1732 6/10000 Estate Office in Nostell Priory Estate Yard Ш 4059 1732 6/10001 The Lodge to Nostell Priory Estate Yard Ш 4065 1722 6/10002 Cottage & Outbuildings to S. of Estate Office in Nostell Priory Estate Yard Ш 4057 1725 6/10003 Farmbuilding to N. of Old Brewhouse in Nostell Priory Estate yard. Ш 4062 1726 6/10004 Farmbuildings to S.W. of Monk's Rectory in Nostell Priory Estate yard. Ш 4066 1728 6/10005 Farmbuildings to N.W. of the Lodge at Nostell Priory estate. Ш 4065 1725 6/10006

HUNTWICK WITH FOULBY & NOSTELL - LOCAL INTEREST

"Foulby Farm Cottage", Doncaster Road	3968 1782
Early Coal workings, (Well Pits), Horncastle Wood, Nostell	3980 1631

16 SHARLSTON

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Sharlston Hall", The Green.	*	3955 1888	4/59
"Sharlston Hall", forecourt wall & gate posts 10m S. of:	II	3956 1886	4/60
"Sharlston Hall", entrance gateway to:	II	3951 1883	4/61
"Sharlston Hall", gazebo & boundary wall in N.W.			
corner of garden to west of:	П	3948 1889	4/62
"Sharlston Hall", Dovecote, 100m S. of:	П	3958 1879	4/63
No. 19 The Green.	II	3928 1895	4/64
SHARLSTON - LOCAL INTEREST			
	00		

1 to 46 (consec) Long Row, New Sharlston	3815 2038
16 to 63 (consec) Crossley Street	3807 2025
Old coal workings, Sharlston Common	3949 1930
(Ancient Monument from 24.2.1998)	

17 CROFTON

Description (Date Listed) "Oakenshaw Grange", Doncaster Road,	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
south side off.	II	3602 1893	3/21
C.O.A.S., stocks near to entrance to churchyard of; High street, north side, off.	П	3775 1818	3/22
Church of All Saints, High Street C.O.A.S., grave slab & sarcophagus, S. of	*	3778 1812	3/23
1st bay of nave of: C.O.A.S., grave slab memorial to Anne Ingham,	II	3777 1811	3/149
5m N.E. of lych gate to:	Ш	3776 1812	3/24
No. 43 High Street, north side. (De Listed - 25.08.1999)	II	3790 1786	3/25
Nos. 51 - 59 (odd), High Street. Lord of the Manor, P.H. (formerly	II	3792 1784	3/26
"Manor Farmhouse", No. 1 Santingley Lane).	II	3833 1752	3/27
"Bedford Farmhouse", High Street, south side.	II	3808 1762	3/28
C.O.A.S., Wilson Mausoleum to N.E. of:	II		
		1666/3/	10002

CROFTON - LOCAL INTEREST

Church of All Saints, Wilson Mausoleum, in the churchyard of:	3783 1814
(Now Grade II Listed Building)	
"Crofton Old Hall", High Street	3777 1801
"Miss Mangnall's Schoolroom", in the grounds of Crofton	
Old Hall, High Street	3775 1799

18 WALTON

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Blue Bridge, Haw Park, Barnsley Canal.	II	3648 1472	5/34
Haw Park Bridge, Barnsley Canal	II	3602 1603	3/35
"Walton Hall" Canal Bridge, Barnsley Canal.	II	3607 1651	3/36
"Walton Common Farmhouse", Common Lane, west side.	II	3503 1652	3/37
"Elmwood House", Oakenshaw Lane, west side.	II	3512 1748	3/38
Barn & attached outbuildings 15m S.W. of			
"Elmwood House".	II	3509 1746	3/39
Gate piers & flanking walls in front of "Elmwood			
House" & at entrance to farm.	II	3515 1747	3/40
"Walton House" No 187, Shay Lane, south side.	II	3532 1688	3/41
Cottages attached to N. of No. 192 Shay Lane, north side, off.	II	3535 1698	3/42
"Rose Farmhouse", The Balk, west side, off.	II	3561 1638	3/43
Barn & attached outbuildings at "Rose Farmhouse".	II	3559 1637	3/44
"Overtown Grange Farmhouse", The Balk.		3559 1654	3/45
Gate piers at entrance to car park in front of			
1 to W. and 1 to S. of:	II	3633 1637	3/46
* IRON BRIDGE ACROSS LAKE TO "WALTON PARK"			
(FORMERLY WATERGATE), WALTON PARK	*	3640 1632	3/47
* WATERGATE NEAR IRON BRIDGE ON ISLAND			
AT "WALTON HALL".	*	3640 1630	3/48
"Walton Hall".	*	3637 1626	3/49
Island wall running around "Walton Hall" (inc)			
2 boat houses, steps & landing stage to west.	II	3639 1627	3/50
Sundial on island to rear of "Walton Hall".	11	3639 1623	3/51
Culvert & sluice on north bank of lake 50m E.			
of Iron Bridge at "Walton Hall".	II	3646 1632	3/52
Stable block at Walton Hall.	П	3638 1643	3/53

* Dual Listing - Ancient Monument

WALTON - LOCAL INTEREST

Barnsley - disused section - Oakenshaw Lane MR Viaduct, Oakenshaw south junction "Low Lock", off Manor Road 21 and 23 School Lane Cottages 4 to 30 (evens) School Lane Walton Colliery Primary School "1910" School Lane "Railway Cottages", 58 School Lane and 164 and 166 Shay Lane 54 School Lane 152 and 154 Shay Lane Walton Methodist Church and Sunday School, Shay Lane 150 Shay Lane The New Inn PH, Shay Lane 121 and 123 Shay Lane 203 and 205 Shay Lane Barn/outbuildings to "Walton Common Farmhouse" 9 The Balk 33 to 45 (odds) The Balk 70 The Balk Lock at Walton Hall Approach	3526 1855 3555 1842 3543 1755 3529 1734 3524 1732 3529 1729 3541 1701 3541 1703 3551 1709 3557 1711 3558 1714 3562 1716 3576 1719 3524 1685 3502 1653 3547 1695 3563 1675 3576 1652 3613 1663
70 The Balk	

19 WINTERSETT Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Pear Tree Farmhouse", Pear Tree Farm, Wintersett Lane, south side, off.	11 ;	3840 1581	3/109
WINTERSETT - LOCAL INTEREST			
Reservoirs Barn, south side, Wintersett Lane		65 1475 40 1581	
20 RYHILL Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
 Well Head in field behind "Woodlands", Nostell Lane. "Rycliff Farmhouse", No. 89 Station Road, north side with attached garden wall. Barn, 10m W. of No. 89 Station Road. 	 	3858 1460 3842 1436 3840 1435	4/58 4/59 4/60
RYHILL - LOCAL INTEREST			
Barn to SW of house, Mulberry Farm, Mill Lane Early coal workings, (Well Pits) at Ryhill Pits		66 1432 00 1435	
21 HAVERCROFT WITH COLD HIENDLEY Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
No Listable Quality Buildings.			
HAVERCROFT WITH COLD HIENDLEY - LOCAL INTE	REST		
Manor House Farm, Ryhill Pits Lane	37	12 1425	

"Rose Cottage", Ryhill Pits Lane

3693 1427

S/4 3878 1281

22 SOUTH HIENDLEY

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Church of St. Peter, Church Lane,			
west side, Felkirk.	I	3869 1260	4/61
"The Old Schoolroom", Church Lane, west side.	П	3871 1261	4/62
C.O.S.P., Cross shaft, 4m S. of south			
chapel of:	II	3870 1259	4/63
C.O.S.P., Green, Bedford & 2 Dunhill monuments,			
$3\frac{1}{2}$ to $10\frac{1}{2}$ m S. of S.E. corner of:	II	3870 1258	4/64
C.O.S.P., Parkinson monument, 4m S. of south			
chapel & 1m W. of cross shaft of:		3869 1258	4/65
C.O.S.P., Richardson monument, 6m S. of			
junction of south aisle & chapel of:	II	3868 1258	4/66
C.O.S.P., Green monument, 12m S. of south			
chapel of:	II	3869 1256	4/67
C.O.S.P., Methley tomb chest, 17m S. of south			
chapel of:	II	3868 1256	4/68
C.O.S.P., Watson tomb chest, 12m S. of			
tower of:		3867 1258	4/69
"Felkirk House", Church Lane, west side, Felkirk.	II	3873 1258	4/70
"Hodroyd Hall", High Well Hill Lane, south side.	II	3907 1275	4/71
"Holgate's Hospital": south range, formerly "Archbishop			
Holgate's Hospital" with chapel, Porter's Lodge &			
Master's House, Robin Lane, north side.	II	4114 1250	5/72
"Holgate's Hospital": north range, formerly			
"Archbishop Holgate's Hospital", with chapel			
Porter's Lodge & Master's House	П	4114 1257	5/73
Master's Lodge at "Holgate's Hospital".	II	4103 1255	5/74
		1100 1200	0/11
SOUTH HIENDLEY - LOCAL INTEREST			
* "HODROYD" FELKIRK, HIGH WELL HILL LANE	S/4	3901 1291	
* "POST MEDIAEVAL TANNERY" FELKIRK,			
	0/4	0070 4004	

* ANCIENT MONUMENT

CAWKER WOOD

23 HEMSWORTH

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Nos. 28 & 30 Barnsley Road, north side.	II	4257 1318	5/46
"The Cedars", No. 32 Barnsley Road, north side.	II	4254 1319	5/47
Railings forming front boundary to garden of			0, 11
No. 32 Barnsley Road.	II	4255 1316	5/48
Milepost in front of "Arundel", Barnsley Road, west side		4197 1264	5/49
Church of St. Helen, Cross Hill		4288 1325	5/50
Milepost, Pontefract Road, west side.		4383 1475	5/51
"Hemsworth Lanes Farmhouse", Pontefract Road, east side, off.	II	4434 1499	5/52
"Vissitt Manor", Robin Lane, north side, off.	II	4145 1276	5/53
"Holgate's Hospital", Robin Lane, north side,			
(see also South Hiendley 5/72 & 73),			
Hemsworth High School, that part which was			
formerly "Hemsworth High Hall", formerly			
listed as "Grammar School", Station Road,			
north side.	11	4306 1334	5/54
"Town End Cottage", No. 5 Station Road,			
west side.	Ш	4323 1330	5/55
Milepost, Station Road, east side.		4327 1330	5/56
The Catchpenny P.H., Wakefield Road, east side,		1021 1000	0/00
Fitzwilliam	II	4104 1581	2/57
		104 1001	2/51
HEMSWORTH - LOCAL INTEREST			
		04 4504	
Lane Ends Farm, Garmil Head Lane, Fitzwilliam		01 1591	
"Lane Ends Cottage", Lane Ends, Fitzwilliam	410	02 1574	
Cemetery Chapels in cemetery, Cemetery Road,			
off Wakefield Road (Demolished)		46 1359	
Lodge at cemetery entrance		49 1356	
Barn NE of "Old Mill Farmhouse"		32 1306	
Gospel Hall, 33 Barnsley Road	420	68 1317	
Midland Bank, Bank Street	42	78 1316	
"Holly Lodge", Wakefield Road	42	79 1347	
"White Hall", (council offices), Wakefield Road	42	77 1344	
"Rectory Farmhouse", Wakefield Road	428	38 1329	
6 Cross Hill	428	89 1322	
The Kings Head Hotel and Express offices, Cross Hills		86 1317	
13 to 19 (odds) Market Street		84 1311	
The Police Station, Market Street		85 1309	
2 and 4 Highfield Road		83 1302	
"The Vicarage", Garmill Lane		76 1699	
School off Garmill Lane		63 1693	
"School House", off Garmill Lane		61 1692	
		90 1441	
The Kinsley Hotel, Wakefield Road		65 1422	
Kinsley Common Farm, off Fitzwilliam Street			
Common Side Farm, off Fitzwilliam Street		71 1412	
"Marsh Bar Cottage", Royd Moor Lane		51 1410	
The Sacred Heart RC Church and Presbytery, Market Place		99 1292	
"The Hippodrome", Kirkby Road		25 1260	
"Workhouse", now South Moor Road Hospital	429	92 1265	

24 UPTON

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Elm Leys Farmhouse", Royd Moor Lane, south side, off.	II	4537 1396	9/55
Lodge to former "Elmsall Lodge" with associated gate piers			
& railings, Doncaster Road, west side.	II	4602 1359	9/56
"The Manor", Upton Moor Top Farmhouse,			
Doncaster Road, east side, off.	II	4606 1371	9/57

25 NORTH ELMSALL

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Coach House, 50m E. of "Elmsall Lodge			
Farmhouse", Doncaster Road, west side, off.	II	4570 1338	9/40
Barn, 10m N.E. of "E.L. Farmhouse".	II	4568 1340	9/41
"Elmsall Lodge Farmhouse".		4566 1339	9/42
"Cherry Tree Farmhouse", Doncaster Road, east side.	II	4905 1186	9/43
Milepost in front of "Milestone House", Hall Lane, south side.	II	4759 1269	9/44
"The Cottage" & "Park View", Hall Lane, south side.	II	4770 1279	9/45
"The Old Hall", Hall Lane, north side.	II	4794 1302	9/46
Barn, 10m E. of "Old Hall".	II	4798 1304	9/47
St Margaret's Church	II	4766 1274	25/140801

NORTH ELMSALL - LOCAL INTEREST

H & BR Wrangbrook Tunnel, off Sheepwalk Lane	4977 1376
Barn/outbuilding Wrangbrook Farm, off Wrangbrook Lane	4940 1331
"Wrangbrook Farmhouse", off Wrangbrook Lane	4936 1326
Brookside Farm, off Wrangbrook Lane	4937 1321

4506 1095

4507 1094

4523 1092

4529 1097

4655 1107

4639 1100

4630 1102

4403 1078

4401 1198

4382 1183

4550 0972

4619 1116

4350 1046

S/5

26 SOUTH KIRKBY

South Kirkby Public Library, White Apron Street

"The Laurels", Stockingate, formerly, The Vicarage

"Broad Lane Farm (west) Farmhouse", Broad Lane

"IRON AGE EARTHWORK", HOLMSLEY LANE

"The Hollies", White Apron Street

"The Empire", Barnsley Road

"Hob House Farmstead"

"Miner's Institute", Barnsley Road

"Hague Hall Farm", Water Lane

"Hague Hall Lodge", Water Lane

Cemetery Chapel, Barnsley Road

ANCIENT MONUMENT

Former "Dame's School", Barnsley Road

of All Saints Church

"Presentation Convent", Stockingate

Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
I	4530 1107	6/75
ll	4359 1026	5/76
ll	4460 1083	5/77
ll	4450 1084	5/78
II	4501 1059	6/79
II	4398 1192	5/80
II	4458 1091	5/81
II	4455 1091	5/82
452	22 1124	
-		
4522 1113		
4533 1112		
4525 1108		
4527 1102		
4551 1114		
4434 1093		
4459 1091		
4449 1083		
	96 1097	
449		
449 449	96 1097	
	 	II 4359 1026 II 4460 1083 II 4450 1084 II 4501 1059 II 4398 1192 II 4458 1091 II 4455 1091 II 4455 1091 II 4522 1124 4514 1115 4522 1113 4525 1108 4527 1102 4551 1114 4434 1093 4459 1091

*

*

27 SOUTH ELMSALL

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Broad Lane Farm, "East Farmhouse", Broad Lane,			
south side.	II	4564 0978	11/48
Barn, 5m W. of B.L. Farm.	II	4561 0978	11/49
"Hill House" & "Rock House Farmhouse",			
No. 92 High Street, south side.	II	4771 1147	9/50
-			

SOUTH ELMSALL - LOCAL INTEREST

South Elmsall Railway Station	4737 1115
Barnsley Road Methodist Church	4676 1107
The Old Coachhouse to rear of 92 High Street	4772 1143
The Fire Station, Barnsley Road	4675 1115
Jackson's Stores 45 to 49 (odd) Barnsley Road	4699 1114

28 CHEVET

Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
II	3450 1598	2/1
II	3451 1597	2/2
II	3351 1558	2/3

CHEVET - LOCAL INTEREST

"Briery Hall", off Chevet Hill

3529 1530

29 NOTTON

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Bushcliff House", Barnsley Road, east side, off	II	3377 1390	4/29
"Joiner's Cottage", No. 33 George Lane, north side.	II	3432 1304	4/30
No. 70 George Lane, south side.	II	3462 1312	4/31
Notton Bridge, Notton Lane	II	3657 1323	5/32
Milestone, 200m N. of junction with			
Spring Lane, Wakefield Road, east side.	II	3340 1143	4/33

30 WOOLLEY

	•		
Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Lodge to "Woolley Hall", (inc) walling, piers,			
gate piers & gates.	II	3354 1332	4/110
The Icehouse, at "Woolley Hall", Barnsley Road,			
west side, off.	II.	3341 1332	4/111
Church of St. Peter, Church Street, east side.	I	3193 1301	4/112
C.O.S.P., Cross base, 2m S. of 1st bay of			
south aisle of:	II	3192 1300	4/113
C.O.S.P., Pair of tomb chests either side of			
footpath 10m S. of south transept of:	II	3195 1300	4/114
C.O.S.P., Pair of raised grave slabs, memorials			
to the 2 wives of Robert Fretwell, 10m S.			
of porch of:	II	3193 1299	4/115
C.O.S.P., Pair of raised grave slabs, memorials			
to George Wildsmith & George Stringer, 10m			
S. of west tower of:	II	3192 1300	4/116
"The Old Vicarage", Nos. 10 & 10a High Street,			
east side	II	3219 1318	7/117
"Coach House", 10m N. of No. 10 High Street,			
east side, off.	II	3220 1320	7/118
Former Sunday School & stable, 30m N.			
of No. 10 High Street.	II	3218 1321	7/119
Barn at Beech Farm, opposite No 14			_// ~ ~
High Street, south side		3200 1310	7/120
Nos. 1 & 2 Home Farm Yard	II	3254 1296	7/121
No. 3 "Home Farm Cottage" & No. 4 "pine Lodge",			
formerly listed as "Home Farmhouse" &			_// ~ ~
outbuildings to north, Home Farm Yard.	II	3252 1300	7/122
Dovecote, garage to No. 4, formerly mill building			
at Home Farm Barn, Home Farm Yard.		3253 1301	7/123
"The Barn", No. 5 Home Farm Yard.	II	3255 1303	7/124
Cloisters to west, north & east of Garth to			
north of barn at Home Farm, Home Farm Yard	II	3244 1305	7/125
"Moorhouse Farmhouse", Moorhouse Lane,			
north side.	II	3052 1237	4/126
"Mount Farmhouse", New Road, east side.	II	3224 1297	7/127
Gate piers & 6m of flanking wall to front of			= // 0.0
"Mount Farmhouse", New Road, east side.	II	3223 1296	7/128
Barn 20m N.E. of "Mount Farmhouse".	II	3226 1300	7/129
"Stuart House", New Road, east side, off	II	3261 1290	7/130
Pair of lodges, gate piers & gates to			
"Woolley Hall", east side.	II	3278 1285	7/131
Sheep dip in bend of road to S. of entrance		0000 4000	7/400
to "The Croft", New Road, west side.	II	3223 1293	7/132
"Orchard Cottage", opposite Mount Farm,			= 11 0 0
New Road, west side.	II	3221 1299	7/133
"Oak Villa", New Road, west side.	II	3220 1300	7/134
Gate piers at entrance to "The Old Court House",		0040 4040	7/405
New Road, west side.	II	3216 1316	7/135
"The Old Court House", formerly "Beech Farmhouse",		0040 4045	7/400
New Road, west side.	II	3216 1315	7/136

2986 1305

WOOLLEY (cont)			
Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref Nos. 5
Nos. 1 & 2 The Green, east side, formerly			
the school.	11	3208 1324	7/138
Woolley C. of E. School, The Green, west side.	11	3205 1322	7/139
"Windhill Gate Farmhouse" & attached outbuilding,			
Woolley Edge Lane, west side	II	3193 1151	4/140
"Woolley Hall", Woolley Park.	*	3271 1309	7/141
Fountain basin in formal garden to W. front of "Woolley Hall".		3263 1304	7/142
Pair of urns on the south terrace walk in the			
formal garden, 50m S. of fountain at			
"Woolley Hall".	II	3265 1301	7/143
North stable block at "Woolley Hall"	II	3278 1314	7/144
South stable block & wall, attached to east			
with mounting block & gate piers.	II	3280 1311	7/145
Gate piers at junction with New Road,			
Woolley Park Gardens, west side.	II	3222 1311	7/146
Water cistern cover near to entrance of "Waswell			
House", Woolley Park Gardens, south side.	II	3228 1312	7/147
Walled garden walls & gate piers to "Woolley			
Hall", Woolley Park Gardens, south side.	II	3236 1312	7/148
WOOLLEY - LOCAL INTEREST			
The Village Pump, Finkle Street	318	38 1309	
The War Memorial, Molly Hurst Lane	318	38 1308	
Site of former quarry, Molly Hurst Lane	318	32 1308	
Head gardeners house, off Woolley Park Gardens	323	38 1318	
Ponds off Woolley New Road	324	43 1293	
Piggeries and slaughter house, Woolley Home Farm	326	61 1296	
"Woolley Cottage", New Road	322	26 1309	
Woolley Edge Railway Tunnel, near Bimshaw Wood	301	13 1463	
	000		

31 WEST BRETTON

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Maltkiln Farmhouse", Bretton Lane, north side. Principal barn, & attached farm building to	II	2892 1383	8/61
west, 10m N. of "Maltkiln Farmhouse". Stable range, immediately east of	II	2890 1383	8/62
"Maltkiln Farmhouse", Bretton Lane, n. side Milepost, 500m W. of West Bretton traffic	П	2893 1384	8/63
island, Denby Dale Road, south side. Milepost, 1000m N.E. of West Bretton traffic	II	2742 1399	8/64
island. Barn, 30m to S.W. of "Bullcliffe Farmhouse",	II	2876 1488	8/65
Denby Dale Road, north side off	II	2894 1556	6/66
Barn, 20m to N.W. of 'Bullcliffe Farmhouse". Milepost, 100m S. of West Bretton traffic	II	2895 1561	6/67
island, Huddersfield Road, east side. "The School House", West Bretton Primary School,	II	2807 1424	8/68
Huddersfield Road, east side. Nos. 24 & 26 Huddersfield Road, east side,	II	2867 1387	8/69
opposite side of road to "Bretton Lodge". No. 32 Huddersfield Road, east side, & attached workshop range, opposite side of road to	II	2875 1359	8/70
"Bretton Lodge". Barn, 30m N.W. of "Estate House",	II	2879 1360	8/71
Huddersfield Road, east side.	II	2878 1357	8/72
"Estate House", Huddersfield Road, east side.		2868 1354	8/73
Walls, gateways & railings along front of			
"Estate House".	II	2881 1353	8/74
Nos. 25 - 29 (odd) Huddersfield Road, west side. Milepost, 600m S. of junction with	II	2868 1363	8/75
Park Road & Huddersfield Road, west side.	II	2907 1308	8/76
"Bretton Mill", Huddersfield Road, west side.	II	2954 1216	8/77
"Bretton Lodge", No. 1 Park Lane, south side Town Well, 25m E. of eastern range of farm buildings at Home Farm & 25m N. of road,	II	2873 1351	8/78
Park Lane, north side off. Water pump, niche in wall immediately to west of garden wall to No. 26 Park Lane,	II	2858 1345	8/79
north side. Dairy, attached to rear of "Home Farmhouse",	П	2860 1343	8/80
Park Lane, north side. "Bretton Hall", (inc) attached Orangery to west	II	2853 1340	8/81
Park Lane, south side, off Terrace & attached ha-ha wall immediately S.	*	2835 1277	8/82
of "Bretton Hall". Stable range, in "Bretton Park", 50m N. of	II	2835 1272	8/83
"Bretton Hall". "Camellia House", in "Bretton Park", 80m W.	*	2836 1289	8/84
of "Bretton Hall". No. 61 Park Lane, "The North Lodge", at	II	2823 1285	8/85
"Bretton Park".	II	2831 1323	8/86

	vakelle		i Dullulliya Li
WEST BRETTON (cont)			
Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Gardener's cottage", (inc) attached garden			
walls, sheds & cart sheds, Park Lane.	II	2846 1320	8/87
Terrace, in "Bretton Park", 300m N. of			
"Bretton Hall".	II	2845 1311	8/88
Sculpture "Virginius & His Daughter", at east			
end of terrace in "Bretton Park", 300m N.			
of "Bretton Hall", Park Lane.	II	2852 1310	8/89
"Archway Lodge", in "Bretton Park" (inc)			
flanking walls	*	2893 1314	8/90
Church in "Bretton Park" Park Lane,			
south side,off	*	2895 1280	8/91
Churchyard wall with gateways & gates to W.,			
S. & E. of Church in "Bretton Park".	II	2891 1286	8/92
The Pheasantries, in "Bretton Park", Park Lane,			
south side, off	II	2901 1290	8/93
"Haigh Lodge", in "Bretton Park", S.E. end.	II	2957 1240	8/94
Bridge over the Cut, east end, in			
"Bretton Park".	II	2989 1260	8/95
Overflow to Lower Lake, 3 weirs to east side of			
dam & pump house adjacent to middle weir, in			o /o o
"Bretton Park".		2900 1252	8/96
Cascade Bridge, & weir in "Bretton Park".	II	2809 1242	8/97
Bridge over the Cut immediately north of Cascade			o /o o
Bridge, in "Bretton Park".	II	2808 1249	8/98
Summer House, in Bridge Royd Wood, 200m W.		0-0- 40-0	0 /0 0
of Cascade Bridge, in "Bretton Park".	II	2797 1250	8/99
84-96 Huddersfield Road, West Bretton		0050 (00-	
also known as Brick Row.	II	2858 1397	40000
		1492/8	/10000

WEST BRETTON - LOCAL INTEREST

"Farm Cottage", 22 Sysamore Lane	2883 1377
Town Farm 18 to 20 Sycamore Lane	2883 1373
Granary and pigeon cote, Town Farm	2881 1373
"Winterbowne", 2 Sycamore Lane	2873 1365
"Manor House", 23 Huddersfield Road	2868 1360
The Old Parsonage, 2 Park Road	2868 1358
"Home Farmhouse", & adjoining L-shaped farm building,	
Park Road. (Home Farm)	2853 1342
58 Bretton Lane	2904 1379
Bower Hill Farm, off Denby Dale Road	2745 1365
Bullcliffe Farm, Bullcliffe Old Lane	2895 1559

32 SITLINGTON

Description (Date Listed) Church of St. Andrew, Church Lane, north side, Netherton Timber frame barn, 40m S.E. of "Hollinhirst Farmhouse",	Grade II	O.S.Ref. 2825 1702	DoE Ref 6/34
Hollinhirst Lane, west end, off Blacker Lane, Netherton.	П	2870 1650	6/35
"Netherton Hall", Netherton Lane, west side, off.	*	2806 1696	6/36
Summer House, 5m S.W. of "Netherton Hall".	 II	2805 1694	6/37
Rectangular range of farm buildings around courtyard at		2000 1004	0,01
"Netherton Hall" Farm, Netherton Lane, west side, off.	П	2802 1688	6/38
Flockton Waggonway Tunnel & entrance Portal, mid-way		2002 1000	0,00
between junctions of Hardcastle Lane & the track to			
"New Hall" Farm, New Hall Approach, south side,			
Middlestown.	П	2557 1584	6/39
Nos. 60, 60a, 62 & 64 New Road, north side, Middlestown.	 II	2674 1727	6/40
Chimney & attached boiler house at "Caphouse		20111121	0, 10
Colliery", New Road.	П	2535 1648	6/41
Winding house, "Caphouse Colliery", New Road.	*	2534 1646	6/42
Heapstead & Headstock at "Caphouse Colliery", New Road.	 *	2533 1645	6/42
Milepost, adjacent to The White Swan P.H.,			•••
New Road, south side.	П	2672 1723	6/43
SITLINGTON - LOCAL INTEREST			
"Bridge House", Horbury Bridge	270	90 1796	
Corn Mill Farm, formerly "Cock Hill Mill", Hostingley Lane		50 1781	
M.R. Viaduct		81 1781	
Horbury Bridge Bar, 1 Sandy Lane		30 1779	
Windmill, Water Lane		72 1754	
The Bingley Arms PH, Bridge Road		02 1789	
"Staith House", 1 Netherton Lane		06 1783	
Washingstones Lock, near Hartley Bank Wood		66 1741	
Calder & Hebble Navigation Bridge, CH 31, new Hartley Bank		59 1765	
"Old Bar House", Balk Lane, Netherton		47 1703	
"Strands Cottage", Hartley Bank	290	05 1751	
LYR Barnsley Branch, western curve, Bridge over River			
Calder, Hartley Bank (see also Horbury).	294	44 1738	
LYR Barnsley Branch, eastern curve, Bridge over Calder			
and Hebble Navigation, Broad Cut	304	42 1711	
Mineral Railway and Sidings, now disused, formerly	30	36 1699	
served Caphouse Colliery	294	43 1605	
New Hall Engine House, New Hall Approach, Flockton	254	40 1585	
"New Hall Cottages", New Hall Lane, Middlestown		87 1589	
Barn at New Hall Farm	259	92 1598	
Flockton Waggonway Overbridge, Hayne Lane	25	59 1626	
"Little London Collier's Cottages", 129 to 139 (odds)			
South Lane, Midgley		78 1532	
Black Bull Farm, Bar Lane, Midgley		21 1465	
Overton New Bar		81 1700	
M.R. Viaduct, Crigglestone		32 1660	
(spans Crigglestone and Sitlington border)	300	00 1668	

33 HORBURY

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Horbury Junction 100 yards lock marker stone, 100m S.W.			
of Broad Cut Lock, on Calder & Hebble Navigation,			
Broad Cut, north side, Broad Cut Road, east side.	II	3080 1724	7/1
Church of St. Peter & St Leonard, Church Street, north side.	I	2951 1837	9/2
C.O.S.P. & S.L., 2 grave covers, 1m W. of north wing of:	II	2950 1838	9/3
"Horbury Hall", formerly Nos. 13 - 17 (odd)			
Church Street, south side.	I	2953 1833	9/4
Shepherd's Arms P.H., Cluntergate, south side.	II	2983 1815	9/5
"Hall Croft", Horbury Working Men's Club,			
Cluntergate, south side	II	2989 1812	9/6
Church of St. Mary the Virgin, Millfield Road,			
east side, Horbury Junction.	II	3024 1787	9/7
St. Peter's Convent, the main ranges around			
the courtyard, Dovecote Lane, south side.	II	2936 1859	9/8
St. Peter's Convent Chapel.	II	2939 1857	9/9
Nos. 10 & 12 High Street, north side			
(The property includes Nos. 8 & 14).	II	2956 1820	9/10
"Lydgate Manor", No. 48 High Street, north side.	II	2938 1827	9/11
"Jenkyn House", Jenkyn Road, north side.	II	2882 1835	6/12
Lock on Horbury Side Cut, 150m N.W. of			
Horbury Bridge, New Road, north side, off.	II	2785 1803	6/13
"Carr Lodge", New Street, north side off.	II	2976 1852	9/14
No. 25 New Street, south side.	II	2968 1835	9/15
No. 1 Northfield Lane, north side.	II	3011 1811	7/16
Nos. 37 & 39 Queen Street, west side.	II	2947 1835	9/17
Print Works at "Tithe Barn Cottage", No 33,			
Tithe Barn Street, north side.	II	2941 1836	9/18
"Tithe Barn Cottage", No. 35, Tithe Barn Street, north side	II	2942 1837	9/19
Former lock-up, 5m S.E. of No 35, Tithe Barn Street,			
north side.	II	2943 1837	9/20
Nos. 47-51 (odd) Tithe Barn Street, north side.	II	2948 1838	9/21
Nos. 18 & 20 Twitch Hill, east side, off.	II	2965 1835	9/22
Grove House, Daw Lane	II	2998 1799	33/310501

HORBURY - LOCAL INTEREST

Town Hall, Westfield Road	2917 1840
Carnegie Library, Westfield Road	2919 1838
"St Leonards Hospital Almshouses", 35 to 41 Tithe Barn S	
"The Post Office", Queen Street	2949 1833
Methodist Chapel, High Street	2941 1827
	2938 1826
46 to 46a High Street	
4 Lydgate Villas	2936 1822
6 & 8 Lydgate Villas	2938 1820
The Fleece Inn, High Street	2943 1821
The York County Savings Bank & Fearnside Yard, 34 Hig	
1 Queen Street	2948 1821
The Woolpack Hotel, 1 Queen Street	2951 1821
2 & 4 Queen Street, adjoining the Woolpack Hotel	2950 1820
"Old Wesley Day School", School Lane	2942 1815
"Peel Mill", Peel Street	2942 1810
The Cherry Tree Inn, Church Street	2951 1833
7 & 9 Church Street and 1 School Yard	2957 1834
The Kings Arms PH, Twitch Hill	2962 1835
"Willow Grove", Cluntergate	2977 1821
"Elm Lodge", Cluntergate	2992 1818
An old stone cottage, 119 Cluntergate	3000 1811
Zion Chapel, Hall Cliffe Road	2947 1860
"Lydgate House", 1 Highfield Road	2931 1823
Old bank buildings, 1, 3, 5 & 7 Cluntergate & 2, 4 & 6 New	/ Road 2962 1819
"Ford Mill", off Addingford Lane, Horbury Bridge	2913 1767
"Dudfleet Mill", Dudfleet Lane, Horbury Bridge	2996 1736
LYR Barnsley Branch, western curve, Bridge over River C	
Hartley Bank (see also Sitlington).	2944 1738
LYR Barnsley Branch, eastern curve, Bridge over River C	
This bridge also has an enclosed public walkway.	3052 1735
LYR Barnsley Branch, eastern curver, Bridge over Calder	
Hebble Navigation, Broad Cut	3042 1711
Horbury Side Cut, Horbury Bridge	2785 1801
Dock attached to lock on Horbury side cut.	2785 1801
Post Office & House, 214 & 216 Bridge Road (216 having	
been Sabine Baring-Gould's home. Mission church b	
6	
and Sunday School above).	2803 1804
Ship Inn, Bridge Road	2806 1800
Horse & Jockey PH, Bridge Road	2803 1807
1 Northgate, attached by an arch to 51 Tithe Barn Street	2948 1838
Wooden beams remaining from the original Tithe Barn at	
of 14 Tithe Barn Street	2943 1835
Victorian Letter Box at Manor View, Hall Cliff Lane	2973 1906

34 OSSETT

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
K6 Telephone Kiosk behind War Memorial,			
Kingsway, east end.	II	2784 2046	1/4
Church of Holy Trinity, Church Street,			
east side.	*	2765 2114	3/23
The Holmes Leas Inn, No. 194 Dewsbury Road,			
north side.	II	2711 2177	3/24
"Chickenley Heath Farmhouse" & outbuildings,			
Wakefield Road, north side.	II	2656 2181	3/24a
"Springstone House", No. 27 Dewsbury Road,			
south side.		2792 2117	3/25
Healey New Mill (inc) attached chimney,			
Healey Road, south end.	11	2693 1895	6/26
Christ Church, Horbury Road, north side,			
South Ossett.	II	2833 1941	6/27
1st & 2nd World War Memorial, 25m W.			
of Town Hall, Kingsway, east end.	II	2784 2047	3/28
Town Hall, Market Place, north end.	II	2789 2047	3/29
Former Primitive Methodist Chapel, Queen Street,			
west side.	II	2781 2011	3/30
"Sowood Farmhouse", Sowood Lane, east side,			
S. Ossett.	11	2847 1903	6/31
Ossett Grammar School formerly "Park House",			
Storrs Hill Road, west side, off, S. Ossett.	Ш	2789 1930	6/32
Nos. 22 & 24 Wesley Street, south side.	II.	2768 2047	3/33
Long Cut, Thornhill		266 189	6/17
	••	200 100	U / 11

OSSETT - LOCAL INTEREST

Water Tower, Gawthorpe	2690 2261
Maypole, High Street	2731 2218
Ossett Industrial Co-op Society, High Street	2731 2216
Dewsbury Road Methodist Chapel	2740 2164
Perseverance Mill, Dewsbury Road	2792 2127
Salvation Army Hall, Old Leeds Road, Gawthorpe	2702 2200
The Flying Horse PH	2758 2146
Highfield Mill	2767 2130
The Red Lion PH	2775 2132
39 Church Street	2759 2108
St Oswalds C of E Mission, Wakefield Road	2850 2109
Ossett Flushdyke School	2895 2108
Ossett Workings Men's Club	2821 2113
2 Wakefield Road	2816 2109
"The Club House", Low Laithes Golf Course	2960 2160
"Wesley House", 34 & 36 Wesley Street	2760 2047
52 to 58 (evens) Wesley Street	2753 2052
A cartroad, West Wells Road, Runtlings	2745 2010
Former Dale Street Methodist Chapel	2788 2066
Northfield Mill, Church Street	2768 2090
Holy Trinity C of E Primary School	2782 2080
The Conservative Club, New Street	2794 2039
The Liberal Club, 19 Station Road	2793 2034
Public Library, 15 Station Road	2790 2036
The Cock and Bottle PH, Bank Street	2785 2035
"Temperance Hall", Illingworth Street	2786 2028
The Midland Bank, 2 Wesley Street	2782 2041
The Carpenters Arms PH, Market Place	2780 2038
Barclays Bank, 5 Bank Street	2779 2034
A warehouse behind 10 Dearden Street	2766 2030
Ossett United Reformed Church, Queen;s Terrace	2776 2010
The Police Station, Prospect Road	2803 2043
A bridge on Station Road	2810 2015
Ossett Southdale C of E Junior School, Southdale Road	2808 1999
St Johns Methodist Chapel, South Parade	2911 2008
"Sowood House", The Green	2800 1989
Former Ossett Industrial Co-op Society, 37 Manor Road	2833 1955
Pickard Memorial Fountain, Green Park	2811 1972
"Manor House", Manor Lane	2882 1938
South Ossett C of E Infant/Junior School	2832 1943
"Master House", Vicar Lane	2832 1947
St Ignatius RC School, off Storrs Hill Road	2816 1926
St Ignatius RC Church, off Storrs Hill Road	2820 1922
Highways & Bridges Laboratory, former tram shed, Sowood Lane	2847 1909
Victoria Mills, (shoddy) The Green	2800 1940
Britannia Brick Works, Pildacre Lane	2692 2085
Baptist School, Baptist Lane	2952 1983
St Aidens Mission Church, Junction Lane	2914 1992
"Goring House", Goring Park Avenue	2932 1985
"Ossett Spa", off Spa Street	2957 1938
Healey War Memorial Mission, Healey Road	2721 1928
-	

35 CRIGGLESTONE

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
(Boat House, Newmillerdam Lake			
(see also Chevet 28).	II	3351 1558	2/3
Wheelhouse Restaurant, (formerly Dam Mill),			
Barnsley Road, north side, Newmillerdam.		3321 1582	2/4
"Blacker Hall Farmhouse", Branch Road,			
east side, off, Great Cliff.	II	3003 1578	2/5
Barn, 20m N.E. of "B.H. Farmhouse".	II	3005 1581	2/6
Barn, 10m S.E. of "B.H. Farmhouse".	II	3006 1577	2/7
Malt House, 15m S.W. of "B.H. Farmhouse".	*	3002 1575	2/8
Wakefield Independent School, "Chapelthorpe			
Hall", Church Lane, west side, off,			
Chapelthorpe.	II	3193 1581	2/9
House, 25m W. of "Chapelthorpe Hall".	II	3190 1580	2/10
Church of St. James, Church Lane, west side.	I	3198 1584	2/11
No 421 Denby Dale Road	II	3159 1726	2/11a
"Durkar Hall" Farm, barn and attached stable, off Fox Lane	II	3164 1717	2/11b
Milestone, 10m N, of junction with Branch Road			_,
& Denby Dale Road, east side.	П	2998 1598	2/12
"Hollingthorpe Farmhouse", Hollingthorpe Lane,		2000 1000	
east side.	Ш	3126 1516	2/13
No. 2 Mill Lane, "Humley Manor", Mill Lane,		0120 1010	2/10
west side, Newmillerdam.	II	3314 1594	2/14
Barn & attached dovecote, 20m N. of		00111001	<i>ב</i> / 1 1
"Humley Manor".	Ш	3316 1597	2/15
Nos. 55 & 57 School Hill, "Humley Cottages",		0010 1007	2/10
School Hill, west side, off, Newmillerdam.	II	3278 1573	2/16
"Pug Cottage", Nos. 70 & 72 Slack Lane,		02/010/0	2/10
north side, Newmillerdam.	II	3292 1604	2/17
"Hall Croft", Stoney Lane, north side.	II II	3200 1538	2/18
"The Old Cottages", formerly Nos 2 & 4 "Boyne Hill Cottages",	11	5200 1550	2/10
Stoney Lane, north side, Chapelthorpe.	П	3220 1553	2/19
"Boyne Hill Farmhouse", Stoney Lane, south side.		3220 1553	2/19 2/20
Doyne i illi i antinouse, stoney Lane, south side.	П	5225 1552	2/20

CRIGGLESTONE - LOCAL INTEREST

British Oak Loading Staith, Calder Grove	2992 1700
The Navigation Inn, Broad Cut Road	3047 1719
LYR (SRBWH & G) Bridge over the Calder & Hebble	
Navigation, Broad Cut Road	3041 1711
Broad Cut Upper Lock	3027 1708
Bridge over the Calder & Hebble Navigation	3051 1714
Broad Cut Lower Lock, Durkar	3090 1730
Ancient stone paving, off Denby Dale Road	3095 1732
	3117 1729
Broad Cut Farm, off Denby Dale Road	3100 1722
460 Denby Dale Road	3139 1721
Durkar Hall Farm, Fox Lane	3164 1718
St John's Church, Denby Dale Road	3078 1687
512 to 518 Denby Dale Road	3080 1692
The former "Old Smithy", 597 & 599 Denby Dale Road	3055 1683
MR Viaduct, Crigglestone	2999 1668
(spans Crigglestone and Sitlington Border)	2963 1685
The Lord Nelson PH, High Street	3108 1615
70 High Street	3142 1631
Crigglestone C of E School, High Street	3160 1637
"Hollingthorpe Hall", Hollingthorpe Lane	3131 1505
Hollingthorpe Hall Farm, Hollingthorpe Lane	3135 1501
Crigglestone County Primary School, Painthorpe Lane	3116 1576
"Painthorpe House", Painthorpe Lane	3139 1572
"Wellhead House", Painthorpe Lane	3191 1574
Chapelthorpe Post Office, Hall Lane	3198 1569
Wesleyan Chapel, Barnsley Road, Newmillerdam	3305 1569
St James Church Vicarage, Church Lane, Chapelthorpe	3205 1570
6 & 8 Hall Lane, Chapelthorpe	3204 1565
The Old Vicarage Rooms, Hall Lane	3202 1566
"Croft House", Hall Lane	3217 1561
1 Tanyard Fold, off Stoney Lane	3210 1548
The "Old Village Smithy", 14 & 16 Stoney Lane	3214 1548
5 to 15 (odds) Stoney Lane	3214 1545
The Bay Horse Inn, Stoney Lane	3204 1542
"Red Gables", Boyne Hill	3229 1555
"Boyne Hill House", Boyne Hill	3237 1557
"Almshouses", 1 to 4 (consec) Boyne Hill	3252 1572
Newmillerdam First School, School Hill	3289 1581
Former Old Wesleyan Chapel, School Hill	3289 1576
23 to 27 (odds) Crab Lane	3296 1569
Former Primitive Methodist Chapel, Barnsley Road	3290 1554
"Worrills Almshouses", Almshouse Lane	3275 1538

36 WARMFIELD-CUM-HEATH

30 WARMFIELD-COM-HEATH			
Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
"Boat Yard House", also known as "Ivy Cottage"			
Boat Yard, Agbrigg.		3525 1941	6/54
"Newlands Lodge", 12 Goosehill Lane.	II	3727 2160	1/55
Gate piers & flanking wall with railings to			
front of "Newlands Lodge".	II	3729 2161	1/56
"Cross Hills Farmhouse", Goosehill Lane,			
east side.	II	3730 2114	1/57
"Sycamore Cottage", Half Moon Lane, east side, Kirkthorpe.	II	3608 2094	1/58
Ha-ha & 2 pairs of gate piers to S.W. front of			
"Heath Hall", Heath Common, north side	II	3555 2015	6/59
"Heath Hall", Heath Common.	I	3556 2017	6/60
Ha-ha to east front of "Heath Hall".	II	3570 2023	6/150
"The West Pavilion", Heath Common, north side.		3554 2021	6/61
"The Stable House", "Heath Hall", Heath Common,			- /
north side.	I	3554 2024	6/62
Garden wall attached to rear of the			
"Stable House", "Heath Hall".	II	3556 2024	6/63
Stable building/barn at "Heath Hall".	*	3552 2025	6/64
"The Brewhouse" & "East Pavilion", at			
"Heath Hall".	I	3559 2015	6/65
Flanking screen walls & gate piers attached to	I	3554 2019	6/66
west front of "Heath Hall", linking East & West Pavilions.	l	3557 2015	6/66
"The Dower House", Heath Common, north side.	*	3563 2009	6/67
Sundial to the front of "The Dower House".	II	3562 2007	6/68
Ha-ha & gate piers to south front of "The Dower House".	II	3561 2007	6/69
Gate piers & gates with overthrow, 5m E. of "The Dower House".		3564 2007	6/70
"Briar & Vine Cottage", Heath Common, east side.	II	3573 2004	6/71
Gate Piers set in wall 5m W. of "Marsh Close",		0575 0000	0/70
Heath Common, east side	 	3575 2006	6/72
"Marsh Close", Heath Common, east side.	II	3577 2006	6/73
"The Old School House", Heath Common, east side.		3579 2003	6/74
"Beech Lawn", Heath Common, east side.		3581 1999	6/75
Stable block, 30m to N. of "Beech Lawn".		3581 2003	6/76
Mounting block, 20m to N. of "Beech Lawn".	II	3582 2002	6/77
Ha-ha & gate piers to front of "Beech Lawn" &	п	2502 4007	6/70
attached garden wall to right of "Beech Lawn".		3582 1997	6/78 6/70
The King's Arms P.H., Heath Common, south side.	II	3563 1993	6/79
Nos. 1 - 3 (consec) "King's Arms Cottages",	п	2562 1005	6/90
Heath Common, south side.	II	3562 1995	6/80
"Moorhouse", (formerly "Highways"), Heath Common,		2566 4007	C/04
south side. "The Blackmith's Cottage" Heath Common	II	3566 1997	6/81
"The Blacksmith's Cottage", Heath Common,	п	2554 4005	C/00
south side.	II	3551 1995	6/82
"Cobbler's Hall", & "Heath Post Office",	п	2550 1007	6/02
Heath Common, south side.	II	3550 1997	6/83
"Little Sycamore", "Sycamore House" & "Sycamore	П	3555 1999	6/84
Cottage", Heath Common, south side. The Whittling Well, Heath Common, south side.		3556 1999	6/84 6/85
The writting wen, theath Common, south side.		2220 1909	0/00

WARMFIELD-CUM-HEATH (cont)			
Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Dame Mary Bolle's Water Tower (inc)	Orade		
water wheel housing & overflow channel,			
Heath Common, west side.	*	3520 1996	6/86
Nos. 1 - 3 (consec) "Old Hall Cottages",		0020 1000	0,00
Heath Common.	II	3520 2017	6/87
Gate piers, gates & short length of flanking		0020 2017	0/07
wall at former entrance to "Heath Old Hall",			
Heath Common, west side.	П	3537 2008	6/88
"The Priest's House", Heath Common, west side.		3537 2000	6/89
"Heath House", formerly "Heath Old Hall",	- 11	5557 2010	0/03
Heath Common, west side.	*	3537 2014	6/90
Wall & gate pier attached to S.W. wall	- 11	5557 2014	0/30
of "Heath House", Heath Common.	II	3538 2011	6/91
Ha-ha to front of "Heath House", Heath Common.		3540 2012	6/92
·		3545 2012	6/92 6/93
"Heath Farm Cottage", Heath Common.		3610 2050	0/93 1/94
"The Keepers", off Kirkthorpe Lane, Heath Park.			
The Kennels at "The Keepers", off Kirkthorpe Lane, Heath Park.	11	3609 2050	1/95
Well head cover, 200m N.W. of "The Keepers", Heath Park.		3609 2067	1/96
Nos. 1 & 2 Horse Race End.		3606 1949	3/97
Church of St. Peter, Kirkthorpe Lane, west side, Kirkthorpe.	*	3613 2097	1/98
C.O.S.P., group of 9 grave tablets, 15m E, of east end of:		3615 2098	1/99
"Kirkthorpe Hall", Kirkthorpe Lane, west side, off.	II	3614 2102	1/100
Stocks near to junction with Half Moon Lake Lane,	п	2014 2007	4/4.04
Kirkthorpe Lane, west side.		3611 2087	1/101
"Frieston's Hospital", Kirkthorpe Lane, west side.	I	3607 2089	1/102
Boathouse, on south bank of the Half Moon Lake,	п	2502 2000	1/100
Kirkthorpe Lane, west side, off.		3582 2080	1/103
"Deershed", in park at "Heath Hall", Kirkthorpe Lane, east side.	*	3569 2049	6/104
Walled garden wall on 3 sides with attached gardener's			
cottage & cartsheds/cattle shelters at "Heath Hall" Farm,	п		0/4.05
Kirkthorpe Lane, east side.	II	3555 2034	6/105
"Heath Hall" farm barn, & attached farm	п	2565 2024	6/406
buildings, Kirkthorpe Lane, east side, off.	II	3565 2031	6/106
Cartshed & granary, 20m S.W. of rear of barn at "Heath Hall"	п	2562 2020	6/407
Farm, Kirkthorpe Lane, south side, off.	11	3563 2028	6/107
Kirkthorpe Weir & sluice gates, River Calder.	II	3577 2124	1/108
"Ivy House" & "Blacksmiths Workshop". No. 240 Doncaster Road.	п	2500 1010	2/110
		3509 1919	3/110
K6 Telephone Kiosk outside "Heath Post Office".	II	3550 1997	6/151
WARMFIELD cum HEATH - LOCAL INTEREST			
Kirkthorpe Lock	36	08 2121	
Remains of Heath Old Hall		18 2013	
Gate Piers to Heath Old Hall		38 2009	
Warmfield School		52 2071	
"Bellamy House", Heath		55 1997	
Joiners Shop		50 1995	
Former Warmfield Heath Parochial School		53 1990	
"The Manor House"		36 1990	
"The Pinfold"		64 1970	
Cottage east of The Horse & Groom PH, 5 & 6 Horse Race End		14 1951	
	50		

37 STANLEY

Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
II	3422 2237	4/44
II	3407 2190	4/46
II	3502 2420	5/47
II	3461 2328	4/48
II	3413 2347	4/49
II	3496 2424	4/50
1	3557 2302	5/51
II	3526 2124	5/52
II	3119 2372	4/53
		5/54
II	3416 2298	4/55
II	3532 2437	5/56
II	3250 2440	4/57
II	3249 2248	4/58
		4/60
II	3562 2575	6/105
II	3558 2575	6/106
II	3554 2577	SP/527
		II3407 2190 3502 2420II3461 2328 3413 2347 3496 2424I3557 2302II3526 2124II3119 2372II3555 2298 3416 2298II3532 2437II3250 2440II3249 2248II3110 2212 3562 2575II3558 2575

* Dual Listing - Ancient Monument

STANLEY - LOCAL INTEREST - PARISH 37

Red Hall Farm, outbuilding to:	3246 2248
Stanley Lake Lock Nursery School	3495 2444
379 Aberford Road	3479 2406
Outwood Hall Farm, Victoria Street, Outwood	3244 2362
"Rooks Nest House", 122 Rooks Nest Road	3382 2394
155 Wrenthorpe Road, Wrenthorpe	3145 2255
Silcoates Toll House, Silcoates Lane	3101 2218
Ferry Lane Methodist Chapel, Ferry Lane	3470 2296
"Aire & Calder Cottages", Stanley Ferry	3557 2286
Ramsdens Swing Bridge	3552 2270

38	SOUTH WAKEFIELD
	Description (Date Listed)

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
* Dual Listing - Ancient Monument			
* SANDAL CASTLE, MANYGATES LANE, WEST SIDE, SANDAL	*	3377 1813	13/3
 "Woodthorpe Hall", Woodthorpe Lane, south west side, Woolgreaves No 12 Hill Top Road, Newmillerdam, north side. No 23 Hill Top Road, Newmillardam, north side. The Dam Inn, Newmillerdam, Barnsley Road, east side. "Kettlethorpe Hall", Kettlethorpe Hall Drive,off Standbridge Lane. * BOAT HOUSE, (ORIGINAL FRONT OF THE CHANTRY CHAPEL) AT S.W. END OF LAKE IN GROUNDS OF KETTLETHORPE HALL, KETTLETHORPE HALL DRIVE, 		3409 1693 3334 1598 3343 1585 3329 1588 3330 1670	13/6 9/10 9/11 9/12 13/41
WEST SIDE, OFF BARNSLEY ROAD. No. 2 Agbrigg Road, south side, Sandal No. 4 Agbrigg Road, south side, Sandal No. 6 Agbrigg Road, south side, Sandal. "Sandal Grange Farmhouse", & adjoining farm	* 	3320 1649 3419 1849 3421 1850 3422 1851	13/42 7/46 7/47 7/48
buildings, Walton Lane, south side, Sandal. Church of St. Helen, Barnsley Road, east side, Sandal "Sandal Vicarage", No. 333 Barnsley Road, east side, Sandal C.O.S.H., gate piers & gatess to W. of Barnsley Road,	II B II	3484 1771 3435 1822 3431 1824	13/50 7/55 7/58
east side, Sandal The Three Houses Inn, Barnsley Road, east side, Sandal. "The Cottage", No. 631 Barnsley Road, east side, Pledwick. "Barleywood House", No 236 Barnsley Road, west side. Alcove immediately east of No 236 Barnsley Road, west side.	 	3430 1819 3398 1767 3335 1633 3418 1836 3420 1835	7/59 8/61 13/66 7/71 7/72
 "Sandal House", No. 274 Barnsley Road, west side. Outbuilding to south of No. 274 Barnsley Road. (Now converted to 3 cottages, 8, 10, & 12 Maltkin Croft.) "Orchard Cottage", No. 298 Barnsley Road, west side. "Walnut Cottage", No. 356 Barnsley Road, west side. 	 	3426 1822 3426 1819 3419 1801 3366 1715	7/77 7/78 7/79 8/81
 Stable buildings to north of No. 17 Castle Road, south side, Sandal (now a house). No. 220 Doncaster Road, north side, Agbrigg. Bridge across The Owler Beck, about 20m S. of "Kettlethorpe Hall", Kettlethorpe Hall Drive, off Barnsley Road. 	 	3418 1816 3472 1929 3334 1658	7/109 13/118 13/167
 "Monument to Battle of Wakefield", to east of Manygates School, Manygates Lane, west side, Sandal. "Castle Mount", No. 54 Manygates Lane, west side, Sandal. No. 401 Milnthorpe Lane, north side, Sandal. No. 405 Milnthorpe Lane, north side, Sandal 	 	5388 1865 3387 1842 3375 1743 3376 1743	13/190 13/191 8/200 8/201
 "Milnthorpe Grange", No. 409 Milnthorpe Lane, north side, Sandal "Milnthorpe House", No. 411 Milnthorpe Lane, north side, Sandal. No. 1 Shaw Fold, east side, Sandal Nos. 3 & 5 Shaw Fold, east side, Sandal 		3377 1740 3379 1735 3423 1826 3422 1826	8/202 8/203 7/229 7/230

	vvakefie	eld MDC – Liste	a Buildings Lis
SOUTH WAKEFIELD (cont)			
Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Garden wall to S.W. of Nos. 3 & 5 Shaw Fold,			
east side, Sandal.	П	3421 1825	7/231
Nos. 2 - 6 (even) Standbridge Lane, west side, Sandal.	II	3362 1714	8/237
Nos. 7 & 9 Woodcroft, south side, Sandal.	 II	3422 1827	7/289
Boundary wall to west of garden of "Woodthorpe Hall",		0422 1021	1/200
Woodthorpe Lane, south west side, Woolgreaves.	П	3408 1689	13/296
	11	5400 1009	13/290
Wall on west of drive, north west of "Woodthorpe Hall",			
gate piers & gates at main entrance to "Woodthorpe	п	2406 4604	10/007
Hall", Woodthorpe Lane, south side, Woolgreaves.	II	3406 1694	13/297
WAKEFIELD - LOCAL INTEREST			
Buildings on the bank of the River Calder	336	66 2004	
Buildings on the bank of the River Calder	336	67 2005	
Rutland Mills	336	69 2001	
The County General Hospital & Stanley View Old Peoples Home	I		
no longer in that usage	342	25 2065	
The Metroglaze Factory, previously the hospital generating statio	n 343	33 2068	
The Rocking Horse PH, Barden Road, Eastmoor Estate		70 2096	
Turners Lane, leading to Park Hill Farm - granite setted		75 2073	
Park Hill Farm, outbuildings		76 2074	
"Wakefield Lock", floodlock		73 1982	
96 & 96a Barnsley Road		96 1912	
Wakefield Cemetery, including walls, gates & railings		26 1940	
Quaker House Yard, off Doncaster Road		21 1968	
Bridge over the River Calder - WP & GR (LYR)		58 1987	
Flood Lock at the Thornes Cut on the Calder & Hebble Navigation		90 1859	
-			
ABC Steps, Thornes		03 1878	
Thornes middle flood gate, Thornes		21 1876	
Boat House Farm & outbuildings		02 1855	
Soap waste tip, off Denby Dale Road		44 1865	
56 to 64 (evens) Manygates Lane, Sandal		90 1840	
"Beech House", 8 Agbrigg Road		27 1855	
Outbuildings behind 2 Agbrigg Road		21 1848	
"Sandal Croft", 234 Barnsley Road		16 1849	
Forecourt wall and railings to 234 Barnsley Road		17 1849	
262 Barnsley Rad		23 1828	
"Old Hall Cottage", 264 Barnsley Road		24 1827	
266 Barnsley Road		25 1827	
268 & 270 Barnsley Road	342	25 1825	
"Woodlands Cottage", 2 Castle Road	342	23 1814	
1 Orchard Road, incorporating No 3	341	17 1832	
"Hawthorne Cottage", 2 Sandal Avenue	314	43 1846	
Buildings to south of 3 & 5 Shaw Fold	342	22 1824	
1, 3 & 5 Woodcroft, Barnsley Road	342	23 1829	
"Milnthorpe Cottage", 387 Barnsley Road, Sandal	339	90 1752	
451 Barnsley Road, Standbridge	337	71 1713	
Forecourt wall to 451 Barnsley Road		70 1714	
9 & 11 Woodthorpe Lane, Milnthorpe		32 1718	
336 Barnsley Road		32 1732	
413 Milnthorpe Lane		79 1738	
"Beetham Cottage", Milnthorpe Lane		55 1743	
"Milnthorpe Green", 1, 2 & 3 Milnthorpe Lane		50 1735	
	000		

WAKEFIELD - LOCAL INTEREST		
Lodge at 475 Barnsley Road		3364 1703
Sandal Endowed C of E School, Barnsley Road		3410 1783
The Pledwick Well Inn PH, Barnsley Road		3333 1637
Harrisons Home for the Aged Poor, 614 to 629 (odds)		
Barnsley Road		3337 1637
"Woodthorpe Grange", Woodthorpe Lane		3414 1695
"Grantley Cottage", to the south of "Woodthorpe Hall",		
Woodthorpe Lane		3406 1689
The Post Office, 671 Barnsley Road, (inc) a length of		
wall to SW, Newmillerdam		3332 1588
Outbuildings to east of 12 Hill Top Road		3336 1599
6 & 8 Hill Top Road		3336 1594
Forecourt walls to 6 & 8 Hill Top Road		3335 1593
3 Hill Top Road		3333 1595
25, 25a, 27, 29 & 31 Hill Road		3336 1589
4 Hill Top Road		3338 1592
Front wall and railings to 4 Hill Top Road		3337 1592
9 & 11 Hill Top Road		3340 1589
13 Hill Top Road		3340 1587
"Greystones", 13 Hill Road		3334 1586
15 Hill Road		3334 1587
17, 19 & 21 Hill Road		3334 1588
Wall to east of 21 Hill Road		3335 1588
7 Hill Road, incorporating No.9		3332 1586
* "LOWE HILL" (CASTLE MOUND), CLARENCE PARK	S/13	3268 1973

* ANCIENT MONUMENT

39 NORTH WAKEFIELD

Description (Date Listed) "Clarke Hall", east side, Aberford Road. "Lupset Hall", off Horbury Road, south side, Lupset. Forecourt walls to north of "Clarke Hall" & mounting	Grade * *	O.S.Ref. 3420 2211 3153 1895	DoE Ref 11/1 13/2
blocks, formerly "Clarke Hall" & walls of courtyard to north.	II	3421 2212	11/43
"Grove Hall Cottage", No. 62 College Grove Road, east side (see also 4/309). Church of St. Faith, south aide, Stanlay Bayd Haanital	П	3325 2169	4/45
Church of St. Faith, south side, Stanley Royd Hospital, Stanley Royd. Calder & Hebble Navigation Warehouse, on River	Ш	3387 2151	4/45a
Calder opposite Thornes Lane Wharf, Bridge Street			
west side.	*	3368 1987	938/13/98
Stanley Royd Hospital, Stanley Road, west side.	II	3387 2173	4/100
Former ventilation tower at Stanley Royd Hospital, Stanley Road, west side.	Ш	3383 2170	4/101
Lock joining Aire & Calder Navigation Old Cut with River Calder, formerly Wakefield Old Lock,			
off Caldervale Road, south side.	II	3431 1988	13/106
Church of St. James, Denby Dale Road, east side, Thornes. "Drinking fountain", 50m W.N.W. of entrance to "Clarence	В	3299 1971	13/125
Park", Denby Dale Road, west side, Thornes.	II	3289 1978	13/127
Cattle trough & drinking fountain, immediately			
S.E. of entrance to "Clarence Park".	II	3292 1976	13/128
Locks, Basin & Docks at Fall Ings Lock on Calder & Hebble			
Navigation, off Doncaster Road, north east side.	II	3426 1978	13/131
Nos. 203 & 205 Flanshaw Lane, north east side, Flanshaw.	II	3102 2075	11/137
Thornes Pump, at junction of Denby Dale Road			
& Holmfield Lane.	II	3281 1929	13/161
Walls flanking N.W. entrance to "Thornes Park",			
Horbury Road, south side.	II	3203 2014	5/162
"Westgate End House", & No. 19 Kemp's Bridge, off			- / /
Alverthorpe Road.	II	3224 2053	5/165
About 12m of old wall on east side of yard of "Westgate End House", Kemp's Bridge, off			
Alverthorpe Road.	Ш	3226 2054	5/166
Westgate Wesleyan Methodist Chapel, Lawefield Lane.	Ш	3246 2047	5/185
Entrance block to Kirkgate Station, Monk Street, south end. Office of Hepburn Conveyor Co., Navigation Yard,	II	3387 2037	6/206
off Kirkgate.	II	3385 2023	6/207
Church of St. Andrew & St. Mary, Peterson Road, east side.	С	3381 2080	6/218
Church of St. Paul, St. Paul's Drive, Alverthorpe. "Westfield House" & "Westfield Lodge",	С	3102 2184	11/222
Westfield Grove, north end.	II	3342 2194	4/253
Nos. 51 & 53 Westgate End.	II	3243 2047	5/259
Thornes Locks, Denby Dale Road, east side.	П	3287 1888	13/305
Forecourt Wall & Railings to No. 62 College Grove Road,			
east side (see also 4/45).	II	3325 2170	4/309
Theatre at Stanley Royd Hospital, Aberford Road, west side.	II	1492-/4/100	05

Stone warehouse to north of Calder & Hebble Navigation Ш warehouse. 938/13/10012 Rutland Mill, Tootal Street. Ш 938/13/10010 **WAKEFIELD - LOCAL INTEREST** Clarke Hall Farm 3417 2216 35 Flanshaw Lane 3099 2133 "Southlands", & No.1 Light Lane 3118 2153 The Malt Shovel PH, now the Blue Light, (centre section), **Batlev Road** 3102 2152 Alverthorpe Mill, Flanshaw Lane 3104 2139 "Alverthorpe Grange", 5 Conway Road 3144 2136 1 to 25 (odds) Hawthorne Terrace 3149 2130 2 & 4 Hawthorne Grove 3148 2125 68 & 70 Batley Road 3153 2123 44 to 50 (evens) Batley Road 3166 2118 148 Balne Lane 3197 2116 Balne Mill. Silcoates Street 3216 2135 15 to 23 (odds) Silcoates Street 3219 2123 1 to 145 (odds) Lincoln Street 3209 2125 2 to 1478 (evens) Lincoln Street 3210 2123 "Methodist Ministers Manse", 142 Balne Lane 3202 2117 8 & 8a Kilby Street 3263 2148 "Bede House", College Grove Road 3324 2171 "Almshouses", 2 to 12 (evens) Westfield Road 3312 2155 11 Westfield Road 3316 2159 **16 Rishworth Street** 3302 2109 10 & 12 Rishworth Street 3304 2111 4, 6 & 8 Rishworth Street 3306 2113 Health Offices, Wood Street 3303 2101 10 to 20 (evens) College Grove Road 3322 2144 138 & 140 Springfield Lane, off Flanshaw Lane 3093 2073 "Springfield House", 142 Springfield Lane 3091 2071 "Our Lady's Convent", Flanshaw House, 146 Flanshaw Lane 3100 2072 Mine shaft to Manor Colliery, (now disused) Cross Lane 3167 2013 The Union PH, Horbury Road 3196 2011 "Moorhouse", 124 & 126 Horbury Road 3195 2005 165 Westgate 3261 2053 The Globe PH, Westgate End 3260 2052 The Post Office, 47 Westgate End 3244 2047 92 to 99 (odds) Westgate End 3229 2041 The Waterloo PH, Westgate End 3228 2041 St Michaels C of E Church at the junction of Dewsbury & Horbury Roads 3223 2040 St Michaels Sunday School at the junction of Dewsbury & Horbury Roads 3220 2040 The Redoubt PH, Horbury Road 3217 2034 The Parklands Hotel, formerly St Michaels Vicarage, 43 Horbury Road 3206 2017 Westgate End Methodist Chapel Sunday School, Lawefield Lane 3245 2044

NORTH WAKEFIELD (cont)

WAKEFIELD - LOCAL INTEREST

Lawefield Lane Middle School, Lawefield Lane 78 to 82 (evens) Lawefield Lane Ings Road School, Ings Road 3 Gills Yard (inc) 1 & 3 Dispensary Yard 51 Northgate Granite setted access road to Kirkgate Station goods yard	3247 2036 3237 2018 3281 2038 3312 2098 3313 2099
from Caldervale Road	3397 2035
Building on the access road to Kirkgate Station goods yard	3393 2033
1 & 2 Navigation Yard	3382 2023
John Hurst & Co, Animal Foodstuffs Mill, 21 Thornes Lane	3359 2005
The Whinney Moor PH, Horbury Road	3162 1967
The Savoy Club, Horbury Road	3156 1964
182a & 182b Horbury Road	3180 1972
"Lupset Cottage" & outbuildings, 256 Horbury Road	3143 1941
16 Thornes Road, situated within "Thornes Park"	3210 1954
"Holmfield House, Thornes Park"	3270 1956
Lodge & gate piers to drive of "Holmfield House", now demolished	3289 1961
"St James' Vicarage", 72 Denby Dale Road	3296 1993
St James' & Park Terraces, 103 to 123 Denby Dale Road	3298 1976
St James' Parochial Hall Lodge at the entrance to "Clarence Park" Lodge in "Thornes Park", 14 Thornes Road Gates & Storks on gate piers at the entrance to "Thornes Park" & Thornes School	3296 1965 3264 1998 3252 1937 3251 1934
Continuous wall partly enclosing "Thornes Park Gardens" Gates & gates piers at the entrance to the gardens & nurseries in "Thornes Park" "White House Bungalows", 1 to 18 (consec) Thornes Road "Gaskell Villas", 23 to 27 (odds) Thornes Road Thornes Working Men's Club, Holmfield Lane	3225 1943 3121 1948 3259 1929 3269 1931 3285 1928
The former Thornes Co-operative Society Ltd, shops 98 Denby Dale Road 171 Denby Dale Road 209 Denby Dale Road 87 Denby Dale Road 2 to 42 (evens) Cotton Street	3275 1921 3285 1942 3281 1915 3301 1987 3307 1984
"Cotton Horne Almshouses", 13 to 53 (odds) Horne St	3307 1980
Former St James School, off Thornes Lane	3326 1985
126 Thornes Lane	3319 1974
"Duncan House", 140 & 142 Thornes Lane	3317 1970
"Carlton Villa", 141 Thornes Lane	3309 1960
143 to 149 (odds) Thornes Lane	3307 1959
Railway viaduct locally known as the 99 Arches, Thornes Lane	3325 2000
Former Infants School, off Thornes Lane	3342 1988
The Old Maltkiln, Thornes Lane	3339 1984
WR & GR Bridge over the River Calder, Thornes Wharfe Lane	3357 1925
The Jolly Sailor PH, Thornes Wharfe Lane	3360 1982
Park Hill Colliery - demolished	3519 2188
Loading berth on Aire & Calder Navigation - disused	3536 2188
Bridge over the New Cut on Aire & Calder Navigation	3535 2174
Broadreach Lock on Aire & Calder Navigation	3525 2117

40 CENTRAL WAKEFIELD

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Nos. 2 to 9 (cons) St. John's Square, west side		3267 2139	3/14
"Rochford House", No 15 Wentworth Street, west side.		3274 2151	3/15
No. 10, Nos. 11 - 20 & Nos. 21 - 23 (cons), St. John's square,		021 + 2101	0/10
north side.	П	3269 2147	3/15
Nos. 2 - 24 (even) St. John's North, north side.	*	3284 2150	3/16
"St. John's Lodge", No. 2 Leeds Road, Cliff School, east side.		3293 2155	3/17
No. 158 Northgate, east side.		3296 2151	3/18
* OLD GRAMMAR SCHOOL, FORMERLY CATHEDRAL	11	5290 2151	5/10
BOYS' SCHOOL, BROOK STREET, WEST SIDE.	*	3333 2104	4/20
Cathedral Church of All Saints, Kirkgate, north side.	A	3333 2084	4/20 2/21
Nos. 8, 10 & 12 Barstow Square, east side,	A	3333 2004	2/21
formerly Nos. 12, 14 & 16.	П	3307 2083	2/23
"York House", No. 12 Drury Lane.	*	3292 2079	1/24
Nos. 111 & 113 Westgate, south side.		3286 2066	1/24
•		3288 2068	1/25
No. 105 Westgate, south side.			
Nos. 67 & 69 Westgate, south side	II	3301 2072	2/28
"Lloyds Bank", Nos. 50 & 52 Westgate,		0000 0070	0/00
north side.		3309 2079	2/29
"Austin House", No. 160 Westgate, north side.	*	3265 2060	1/30
Nos. 138 - 148 (even) Westgate, north side	*	3270 2062	1/31
No. 136 Westgate, north side.	*	3272 2063	1/32
Nos. 147 & 149 Westgate, south side.		3268 2056	1/34
Nos. 143 & 145 Westgate, south side	II	3269 2057	1/35
Nos. 5, 5a, 6 - 12 (consec), No. 14a South Parade &			
Nos. 37a, 39a & 41a George Street, south side			
(see also 2/236)	II	3330 2054	2/37
* "WAKEFIELD BRIDGE", KIRKGATE, SOUTH END.	I	3381 2014	6/38
"The Presbytery", No. 6 Wentworth Terrace, south side			
(see also 3/252).		3296 2127	3/50
Nos. 2 & 4 Wentworth Terrace, south side.	II	3295 2126	3/51
Westgate Chapel (Unitarian), Westgate, north side.	*	3283 2076	1/52
"Milnes' Orangery" (Unitarian Chapel Hall), Back Lane,			
north side.	*	3279 2079	1/53
Commemorative stone in burial ground to S. of "Milnes'			
Orangery" (Unitarian Chapel Hall), Back Lane, north side.	II	3277 2077	1/54
Working men's monument in burial ground to S. of Milnes'			
Orangery (Unitarian Chapel Hall), Back Lane, north side.	II	3279 2076	1/55
Nos. 10, 12, 14, 14a, 16 & 18 Bond Street, north east side.		3293 2112	3/85
County Hall, Bond Street, south west side.	I	3295 2100	1/90
			3/90
The Black Rock P.H., No. 19 Cross Square, south side,			
(inc) No. 26 Bread Street, north side.	II	3319 2082	2/91
Nos. 17 & 17a Bread Street, south side.	II	3320 2080	2/95
No. 19 Bread Street, south side.	I	3319 2080	2/96
Nos. 21 & 23 Bread Street, south side, & No. 32			
Westgate, north side.	П	3318 2080	2/97
Nos. 9 & 11 Bull Ring, south side.	II II	3322 2086	2/100
"Bank House", No. 1 Burton Street, west side.		3293 2095	1/102
	11	5200 2000	1/102

CENTRAL WAKEFIELD (cont)

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Nos. 15 & 17 Burton Street, south west side	II	3285 2103	3/103
Nos. 19 & 21 Burton Street, south west side.	II	3284 2104	3/104
"Cliff Field House", Burton Street, west side.	II	3275 2107	3/105
No. 19 Cheapside, west side.	I	3295 2084	1/111
No. 26 King Street, east side.	II	3298 2093	1/113
	••	0200 2000	2/113
"Probate Registry", Cliff Parade, south side.	П	3296 2093	2/113
		0200 2000	1/113
"Magistrates' Court", Cliff Parade, south side	П	3299 2094	2/113
Railings on the northern boundary of the Cathedral	••	0200 200 .	2,0
grounds, Kirkgate, north side.	II	3329 2085	2/116
Nos. 53 & 55 Northgate (The Card Shop).		0020 2000	1/117
(see also 2/313 - 4/313)	*	3319 2099	4/117
No. 23 Cross Square, south side.		3318 2018	2/121
No. 5 Crown Court, formerly Old Town Hall.		3307 2087	2/121
Bridge over Ings Beck, Denby Dale Road, east side.	" 	3311 2031	6/123
			13/129
Statue of Queen Victoria, Bull Ring, formerly in "Thornes Park".	 	3294 1975 3287 2078	1/133
Wakefield Library, Drury Lane. Zion United Reformed Church, & Lodge to N.E.,	11	5201 2010	1/155
George Street, north side.	П	3331 2059	2/139
George Street, north side.		3310 2056	2/139
No. 62 George Street, north side.		3307 2055	2/140
"Crowthers Almhouses" Nos. 11 - 23 (odd) &	11	3307 2055	2/141
No. 25 George Street, south side.	П	3344 2059	2/142
"Hatfield Villa", No.1 Hatfield Street, north side.		3320 2139	4/147
Nos. 2 - 8 (even) Castrop -Rauxel Square, formerly		5520 2155	-//-/
Bond Terrace.	II	3302 2103	4/164
"Probate Office", No. 49 King Street.	 II	3296 2093	1/169
Nos. 11 & 13 Kirkgate, north side.	ü	3340 2083	2/170
No. 17 Kirkgate, north side.	II II	3341 2082	2/171
Nos. 19 & 21 Kirkgate, north side.	II II	3342 2082	2/172
Chapel of St. Mary, on east side of Wakefield			
Bridge, Kirkgate, south end, (Chantry Chapel).	А	3382 2014	6/183
Packhorse Bridge, formerly Little Bridge,			0,100
adjoining Wakefield Bridge, Kirkgate.	II	3382 2006	6/184
"The Cliff", Margaret Street Clinic, Margaret Street.	II	3276 2125	3/193
Sorting Office, formerly Post Office, Market Street, west side.	I	3309 2066	2/196
No. 11 Market Street	II II	3311 2069	10017
Nos. 1 & 3 Marygate, south side.	 II	3317 2079	2/197
Nos. 2 - 10 (even) Northgate, east side, (inc) No. 2a			
Westmorland Street, south side.	II	3328 2087	2/208
"Grammer School Lodge", No. 152 Northgate, east side.	II.	3301 2140	4/209
Front walls & railings to Queen Elizabeth Grammar		3299 2143	3/210
School, Northgate, east side.	II	3297 2145	4/210
Queen Elizabeth Grammar School, Northgate,			
east side.	II	3303 2144	4/211
"Egremont House" (Registry Office), No.71 Northgate			
west side.	П	3309 2106	4/212
Forecourt walls to No. 71 Northgate.	П	3311 2107	4/213
Nos 87 - 93 (odd) Northgate.	II	3307 2117	4/214
· · · •			

CENTRAL WAKEFIELD (cont)

Description (Date Listed)	Grade		DoE Ref
No. 95 Northgate		3306 2119	4/215
Nos 97 & 99 Northgate		3306 2121	4/216
No. 18 Rishworth Street, north west side		3301 2109	4/220
No. 20 Rishworth Street, (inc) No 2 Laburnum Road	II	3301 2108	4/301
Church of St. John the Baptist, St John's Square.	В	3275 2143	3/221
"Sunny Lawns" (Child Memorial Home for the Blind), now			
"Carlton House", Sandy Walk, west side.		3274 2113	3/225
Forecourt walls to "Carlton House", Sandy Walk.	II	3274 2112	3/226
Front block at No. 3 Sandy Walk, west side, known as			- /
"Cliff Hill House".		3273 2116	3/227
The Black Swan P.H., Nos. 6 & 8 Silver Street.		3314 2082	2/234
Nos. 1 - 4 (consec) South Parade (see also 2/37)	II	3321 2053	2/236
Nos. 2 & 4 Cheapside, east side, (inc) No. 70 Westgate		00040070	0/004
(see 2/164).	11	3304 2078	2/234
No. 1 Tammy Hall Street.	II	3306 2090	2/239
No. 7 Tammy Hall Street.	11	3304 2091	2/240
Nos. 2 & 4 Thompson's Yard, east side.		3306 2079	2/241
Urban Studies Centre, Thornhill Street, east side	11	3347 2045	6/244
No. 24 Trinity Church Gate, north side.	II	3346 2056	2/246
Former "Wentworth House", at Girls' High School,	п	2000 0407	2/240
Wentworth Street, west side.		3288 2127	3/248
No. 1 St. John's Square, west side.	11	3279 2140	3/249
Nos. 5 - 13 (odd) Wentworth Street, west side.		3281 2137	3/249
No. 15a Wentworth Street, west side.	11	3274 2151	3/250
"Wakefield School of Nursing", No. 3	П	3300 2129	3/251
Room, Wentworth Terrace, north side St. Austin's R.C. Church, & attached "Parish" Room,		3298 2128	3/252
Wentworth Terrace, south side. (see also 3/50 and 3/51)		3300 2129	3/252
The Original Alfred Moody's P.H., No. 12 Westgate, north side.		3323 2080	2/255
Nos. 14 - 22 (even) Westgate, north side.		3321 2079	2/256
Nos. 14 - 22 (even) Wesigale, nonin side.		3321 2079	2/256
Nos. 24 - 28 (even) Westgate, north side.		3319 2079	2/257
No. 30 Westgate, north side.	II	3318 2079	2/258
No. 38 Westgate, north side.	II	3316 2079	2/260
National Westminster Bank, No. 56 Westgate, north side.	II	3307 2079	2/261
Nos. 60 & 62 Westgate, north side.	II	3307 2078	2/262
Midland Bank, No. 66 Westgate, north side.	II	3305 2078	2/263
No. 70 Westgate, north side (inc) 2 & 4 Cheapside,			
east side (see also 2/234 2 & 4 Cheapside).	II	3304 2077	2/264
Yorkshire County Savings Bank, Nos. 72 & 74			
Westgate, north side.	П	3303 2078	2/265
"Theatre Royal & Opera House", Nos. 92 -100			
(even) Westgate, north side, (inc) No. 2 Drury Lane.	*	3294 2075	1/266
Note: 2 Drury Lane is listed Grade II only.		3294 2075	1/266
No. 162 Westgate, north side.	II	3264 2059	1/268
No. 164 Westgate, north side.	II	3263 2060	1/269
No. 166 Westgate, north side.	II	3263 2059	1/270

CENTRAL WAKEFIELD (cont)

Description (Date Listed)	Grade	O.S.Ref.	DoE Ref
Nos. 51 - 55 (odd) Westgate, south side, formerly		0007 0074	0/074
Barclays Bank & The Black Bull Tavern. The Halifax Building Society, Nos. 57 & 59	II	3307 2074	2/271
Westgate, south side.	П	3304 2073	2/272
The White Horse Hotel, Nos 61 & 63 Westgate, west side.	II	3303 2073	2/273
No. 65 Westgate, south side.	II	3302 2072	2/274
Nos. 101 & 103 Westgate, south side.	II	3289 2068	1/275
The Elephant & Castle P.H., No. 109 Westgate, south side.	II	3287 2067	1/276
No. 153 Westgate, south side	II	3266 2056	1/278
No. 159 Westgate, south side.	II	3265 2055	1/279
Nos. 4 & 6 Westmorland Street, south side.	II	3330 2088	2/285
No. 8 Westmorland Street, south side.	II	3330 2088	2/286
City Museum, Wood Street, south side	*	3306 2092	2/290
Town Hall, Wood Street, south west side.	l I	3303 2093	2/291
Crown Court House, Wood Street, south west side.	*	3300 2097	1/292
			2/292
Nos. 16 & 18 York Street, south side		3316 2118	4/298
Police Box in grounds of Police Force Training School,			
Bishopgarth, Westfield Road, north side, off.	II	3306 2170	4/300
20 Rishworth Street, & 2 Laburnum Road, (see also 4/220)	II	3301 2108	4/301
K6 Telephone Kiosk outside Crown Court,			
Wood Street, south west side.	II	3302 2098	2/306
"Pemberton House", No. 122 Westgate, north side.	II	3283 2069	1/310
K6 Telephone Kiosk at east end of Employment			
Exchange, Westgate, north side.	II	3263 2058	1/311
Unity House, 79 - 83 (odd) Westgate, south side.		3297 2070	1/312
Nos 2 - 14 (even) Gills Yard.		3310 2099	2/313}
No. 57 Northgate.	11	3312 2101	4/313}
War Memorial at Queen Elizabeth Grammar School	II	3302 2141	10018
Watermill at Rutland Mills, off Doncaster Road.	II	3366 2005	6/314
Wakefield Arms, Monk Street, Wakefield	П	3220 3320	6/938

WAKEFIELD - LOCAL INTEREST

Clayton Hospital, Northgate Registry of Deeds, Newstead Road 4 & 6 Sandy Walk Wall to 3 Sandy Walk "Cliff Villa", part of Wakefield Technical & Art College 2 - 8 (even) Cliff Parade The Roundabout PH, Back Lane 11 - 17 (odd) Cheapside The Black Horse PH, Westgate 104 & 106 Westgate 115 & 115a Westgate 17 - 29 (odd) Barstow Square Warehouse behind 21 - 27 (odd) Barstow Square The Woolpacks Hotel, Woolpacks Yard, off Westgate 2 Carter Street 13 - 19 (odd) The Bull Ring, (inc) 14 - 18 (even) Cross Square 9 & 11 Cross Square, (inc) 16 & 18 Bread Street 11 - 15 (odd) Bread Street 8 Westgate 11 Market Street 13 Market Street 22 Silver Street 23 Westmoreland Street, (inc) Teall Street 29 - 35 (odd) Kirkgate The Conservation Club, 24 Zetland Street Former British Gas Offices, off Warrengate The Regal Cinema, Kirkgate 13 Ga 13Ga - 144 (even) Kirkgate 13Ga 144 (even) Kirkgate 14 Kirkgate Depository, at the junction of Thornhill Street & Charlotte Stree	3290 2140 3280 2117 3277 2114 3274 2116 3266 2122 3292 2092 3291 2086 3298 2082 3292 2073 3291 2072 3285 2066 3303 2084 3304 2082 3307 2080 3301 2078 3301 2078 3310 2080 3321 2086 3321 2086 3321 2081 3324 2080 3311 2069 3314 2060 3324 2055 3337 2086 3346 2086 3347 2090 3354 2095 3359 2074 3357 2060 3359 2059 3358 2053 3361 2052
Depository, at the junction of Thornhill Street & Charlotte Stree	t,
part of 21 Thornhill Street	3353 2038
Grove Road Methodist Chapel, now a factory	3353 2038
188 & 188a to 192 (evens) Kirkgate	3363 2045
The Grey Horse PH, Kirkgate	3371 2032

CONTACT US

If you require general information about any listed building etc this is available online at:

http://www.heritagegateway.org.uk

You can also contact the Conservation Team for if you have more specific requests for information:

Planning Services – Conservation Team Wakefield MDC, Newton Bar, Leeds Road, Wakefield WF1 2TX

Phone: 01924 306636

Email: conservation@wakefield.gov.uk

Conservation Area Maps can be viewed online at:

http://www.wakefield.gov.uk/Environment/Conservation